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MR. MITCHELL: I have, Your Honor, 

prior to the commencement of today 1s 

session --

THE MASTER: Excuse me just a minute. 

Let•s note that the-- that we recessed last 

Thursday the 13th so that Judge Carrillo 

could attend the hearing in Federal Court 

on the 14th which I und~rstand, and you 

correct me if I am wrong, Mr. Mitchell, did 

not end on the 14th, but went over to the 

17th. And the Senate commenced on the 18th 

and we recessed and pursuant to a meeting 

that we had right after the Senate had 

recessed, we agreed to commence or 

recommence this hearing on the 19th at 10 

o'clock, 

MR. MITCHELL: That is correct. 

THE MASTER: We almost made it except fo 

me, 

MR, MITCHELL: Actually, the motion, 

Your Honor, relates to that itinerary. It 

suggests continued due process violations 

as bottomed on that itinerary and to continue 

the non-waiver's posture of Judge Number 5, 

Jtldge Carrillo, as well !ls to c.ontinue to 

CHATHAM & ASSOCIATES 
COURT REPORTERS 

717 ANTELOPE • GUARANTY BANK PLAZA 
CORPUS CHRISTl, TEXAS 78401 



-----it--- L-t 

I 

1 II ca 11 the attention of the matter of our 

2 ! position, I have given the Examiner a copy, 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

II 

12 

13 

14 

IS 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

and I would like to advance to the Court and 

hand the original motion suggesting continued 

due process to the Court. 

THE MASTER: Thank you. 

MR. MITCHELL: Thank you, Judge. 

(Handed to the Cou~t.) 

THE MASTER: Are you r~y to proceed? 

MR. ODAM: Yes, sir. If I could, I 

. w0uld like to make one comment on this before 

we proceed. 

THE MASTER: Yes, sir. 

MR. ODAM: With respect to the page 2, 

paragrap~ 2, denial of effective counsel, I 

have -- I don't know if Mr. Mitchell had a 

chance t~ talk with Miss Fox yesterday or 

not, but I called Mr. Mitchell again about 

the daily copy and talked with Miss Fox and 

told her that the Judicial Qualifications 

Commission would make available the daily 

copy and I --.I don't know if she picked it 

up or not; I told her that it was there at 

the ~ommlsslon. I don't know if she went by 
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to pick it up yesterday ~r not. 

MR. MITCHELL· I got a call, Your H~nor, 

at 7 o'clock this morning. She has broken 

down in San Marcos, Texas, and I don't know, 

I'm sorry to say, I just don't know. 

MR. ODAM: A 11 right . 

MR. MITCHELL: She is on her way, Your 

Honor. 

THE MASTER: Y.JU assume she picked it 

up? 

MR. MITCHELL: I assume she did, and 

hopefully she did, I left at 4 o'clock this 

morning and she left a little later and had a 

car problem at San Marcos. 

I assume she did; she did not 

communicate with me one way or the other. 

MR. ODAM: Fine. 

MR. 1-IITCHELL: I hope that she has, I 

would like to have it. 

MR. ODAM: And the only other comment on 

that is Rule 10-B of the Supreme Court, it 

says, when a transcript has been prepared at 

the expense of the commission, upon request, 

and request has been made, it will be 

available for use, and pursuant to that Rule, 
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is being made avallable for use and I just 

wanted to clarify our position with respect 

to that pt~ragraph 2. 

And then the only other comment 

is with respect to the dental of due pocess 

on testimony g~tng beyond the notice and 

amended notice, I believe the amended notice 

includes paragraphs 7 through 12 and that is 

what we are here on today. 

As the Court recalls, last Thursday 

when we met, Mr. Cleofus Gon~alez was 

testifying and he was generally, as I stated, 

we are now on paragraphs 7 through 12 and he 

will be recalled for that purpose this 

morning. 

He had introduced, I relieve, Mr. 

Mitchell had gotten -- found out awhile ago, 

it started with Exhibit 60 and Exhibtt 61, 

they were introduced by his testimony. 

MR. MITCHELL: Thank you, John, yes, 

that is true, John, thank you. 

MR. ODAM: And then 62 and 63 were 

introduced by his testimony and we will pick 

up and continue this morning. 

·MR. MITCHELL: And I believe those were 
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originals and they had been withdrawn, those 

v1ere withdrawn and I would llke to have them 

uvailable for my cross, but I believe that lsi 

corrPct, John. If my memory serves me that 

you Etarted or commenced with this witness 

c n i!:x hi b i t 6 0 • 

THE MASTER: That is my -- that is what 

my notes reflect, also. 

MR. ODAM: Judge, you have a Xerox copy 

of those, I be 1 ie ve? 

THE MASTER: That is right. 

~m. ODAM: You have 60 through 63? 

THE MASTER: Is 60 --yes, it doesn't 

h5ve a mark on it, but it is the one thousand 

and eight dollar invoice. 

MR. ODAM: Yes. 

THE MASTER: Yes. 

MR. MITCHELL: And 61 is --
THE MASTER: I have 61, 62 and 63. 

MR. ODAM: And those copies are the ones 

that you hae, we would like to substitute 

for the originals. 

THE MASTER: Then 6J needs marking; 

the others are marked. 

MR. ODAM: All right, sir. 
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THE MASTER: Off the record. 

(Discussion off the record,) 

--- -- -___1_21±5 + 
I 

TJ.fF \f~STFP: w · ~ l you c,_ ll your nP:~rt 

MR, MITCHFLL: For the record, we will 

rPnP.w our runnfnp oh~ection, our continuin~ 

Numbt>r onP, 

bpvond t~P tPrm, beyond the form~l ~nd 

amPndpd nnticP. 

THF. MASTFR: Why dnn't you -- we have 

Whv doP't you Rtate the th~eP or four ob1ec-

tion~ ~nd if you w~nt ~moment or two, that 

r~ fine. 

MR. MITCHELL: BPyond the ~co~P of thP 

furthPr dP~lt with a l~ck of not~CP, a~ I 

rPcRll, an~ that the s~pcification~ and thP 

tPr~, I mPan, they are in 1971. 

THE MASTER: That i~ ri~ht, bPyond the 

datP of thP ~Pneral PlPct~nn ~nd on thP 

altPrnative hPvond the date of the oath of 

nfffCP, W~{ch [ belfPVP it WAS testff{pd to 
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1'i4 7 
··-·---------- -- t 

I 
~~ woul~ fnftfallv tak~ thP ""~it'nn 1 

th~t th~ ~n~cf~1 PYCPntfnn ~hnulrl hP nvPr- I 
rul<>d. 

It rl,f"" nnt 

tn t~P ~nprfal PXr~ntfon~ of 7 thrnuph 12. 

q, 10. 11 Anrl 1? ArP non-iurlicia1 And rl'lnn,t, 

T'lF "JASTER: That i~ 111 "tltndfnJZ ohiPctton 

MR. 'HTCHFLL: Tn rf'fTP~h thP rPrnrd, 

THE "'fAST'FR: 
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~R. ODAM: 

NP cnul~ ~RVP ~rynkPn throuvh oAra~r~nh~ 7 

th8t therP f,c: ""~" changP 11t all, 7, 8, 9, 10, 

1 1 ancf 1 2. 

~R. MITCHELL: M~y I ~~~k Coun~el, Ynur 

AmPn~Pcf noti~P ancf I would a~k that thP 

THE MASTER: I bPliPVP hP dicf ~0. 

MR. ODAH: 

thP only chAnRP~ that I 11m awllrP of, bP~inninR 

MR. MITCHELL: Thank you. 

MR. ODAM: And gofns>: throus>:h oaJ:rc> l?. 

T1-f!<~ "fASTER: I am not ~urP I fully undPr-

~tt~nd. You say irrP~OPCtfvP nf my rulfng nn 

tn yot1r tPncfPr. 

MR. \)DAM: Your Honor, to th11t I would 
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----------------------------------------+ 
~ay fir~t of all, I beliPve our nleadings I 
~rP ~P~~ifir ~nou~h a~ thPy Rre, however, all 1

1 the commfq~ion want~ to do i~ ~ive Judge 

ThP ~econd t~in~, I 

would ~Ry i~ that I do not -- I would nrefer 

that the filing of the secondbended notice 

of formal nroceedings not un~uly delay thts 

THE '\fASTER: As I read Rule 11, I and 

th~ commi~sion at any time prior to the com-

mission's detPrmination may allow or reouire 

amendments to the notice of formal proceedings 

and I think I will reoutre you to file this 

second amended notice. 

MR. ODAM: All right. It should be 

snelled out, and I left a blank on the second 

amended noti~e, and at this time I will file 

the original ~oPy. 

THE MASTER: I would Prefer that you 

deliver it to Mr. -- he has, I thfnk, the 

orfgfnal ~f all of the pleadings. I have the 

conies, which I will keen. 

MR. ODAM: Your cony and Arthur, on 

your cony, on nage 12, you might conform it 

to say It wa~ ~igned by Maurice Pinkin on the 
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THE 1\.fASTER: All ri ~ht. N"'w • SA is 

stfll sort of ~ trfal AmPndmPnt. 

MR. _ODAM: YP"'-, ~i.r, onf' ot"Pr thfn~. 

THE MASTER: Ha~ it bepn sf~ned? 

MR, ODAM: YPs. 

would <~ui!'~P<~t, -ff Mr. Mf.tchPll d~sf.rf'S to 

That i.s almost 

what I tender to thP Court now f~ A ~Prnx 

cooy And I ~fvp Mr. Ptnkfn the or-f~fnal of 

·the trial AmPnrlment and Mr. Mitchell A cony. 

ThP cooy which I Am ~fvin~ to thf' Master 

now is i.df'nt-fral to what has hf'en tyof'd out, 

THE MASTER: I ~ee. 

MR. ODAM: I think we hAVP a dffff'rPnt 

"'--ftuatfon w{th that tr-fa1 amf'ndmPnt than with 

oarA~ranh 7 throu~h 12, -fn tha~ t"e trial 
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~----------------------------------------~1~5~ 
TqE MASTER: YP~. I rPmPmber t~P recor~ \ 

clPsrly. You ~re qfm"lY a~afn, nur~uant to 

RulE' 11, an~ narttcularly t~e qecond ~E'n-~ 

P"' .. 
tencP, "The nnttce may hE' amPndt>~ to n-a:mua- --

MR. ODAM: YPS. 

THE MASTER: An~ you RrP cnnformin~ the 

tn !illy? 

MR. ODAM: Ye~. sir. 

What I say about the trial smE"ndment i" 

2tven for an answE'r and if a lon~Pr nE'r1od nf 

time is 2fvpn thPn Mnnd~y aftPr Thanks~tvin~. 

then I would withdraw ft and not ftlP ft, 

bPcause it fq a dtfferE'nt qltuatton. I dn 

think they srP dtfferpnt. If {t would be thP 

vfew of the M~ster to ~fve a lon~Pr uerfod of 

ment, althou2h, I do think the SA situation 

and answer cnuld bE' filed to thE' first M"nday 

after Thank~~fvin2. 

TJ.IE MASTER: If there i" a soecial answer 
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MR. MITCHELL: Yes, Your Honor, may I 

incorporate for the purposes of my statements 

the previous motions suggesting continued 

due process, continued due process violations,\ 

and I will address my remarks initially, Your 

Honor, to the second amended notice of formal 

proceedings having just recP.ived it, and 

having ascertained cou~sel•s explanations as 

being offered under Rule 11, we would like 

to object to the filing of the second amended 

notice of formal proceedings and plead 

surprise, and state, and move for a reasonable 

time to answer and to prepare and to present 

defenses against the matters charged in the 

second amended notice of formal proceedings. 

We further object on the grounds 

that there is no compliance with the fifteen-

day notice rule. The matters contained in the 

second amended notice of formal proceedings 

not being a part of the original formal 

proceeding are at least factually not a part 

of the first amended notice of formal 

proceedings and therefore should not be filed. 

In addition, the matters antained 

in the second amended notice of formal 
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proceedings not being made the basis of the 

prior investigatory or preliminary hearing, 

cannot now at this late date be -- require 

Judge Carrillo to amend an answer. 

We, of course, also, Your Honor, 

reassert the due process violations and 

implicit in the due process violations would 

be the effective counsel and the notic~ that 

is breadth and depth type notice, not only 

do we not have ample notice of it, but as the 

case is unfolding, we are now reqaired to 

answer it and to plead it. 

I would submit that tne fact that 

we were given ample time to answer it wouldn•t 

cure that defect. Answering is no art, the 

preparation of evidence is the art and naving 

objected, of course, at thevery outset of Mr. 

Gonzalez• testimony, insofar is it related 

to specifications numbered 7, 8, 9, 10, 11 and 

12, we submit that at this late hour, Your 

Honor, that matter cannot be cured. 

In addition, the trial amendment to 

the first amended notice of formal proceeding, 

we object to it and we note that it differs 

in the denomination the denomination of 
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the document, one is trial amendment and 

the other ts second amended. At any rate, 

plead surprise to it. 

Also, and quite frankly, to state 

to the ;ourt we don 1 t know whether this will 

be to conform to the proof type 

essence; however, the probl~m I 

Your Honor, is that th~re is no alle~ions 

at the very outset in the formal notice or 

the amended notice to which the proof couH 

have been relevantly admitted which forms 

a basts of 5-A; consequently our contention 

is that it is not a rule 11-A type amendment. 

we cannot be put to trial on it, it not havtn 

been made the basis of preliminary 

investigation or original notice or amended 

notice. We, likewise, would plead surprise 

and state we would like to have a continuance 

and/or a postponement on it as well as a 

second amended notice of proceeding, and tn 

order to draft an answer to compile a defense 

for the purpose of meeting the allegations 

and the trial amendment and the second 

amended notice of formal proceeding. 

We would like, also, Judge, to be 
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given an opportunity to at least commemorate 

some of the matters raised, As the Court is 

aware, I have had only about ten minutes off 

the top of my head to compose an answer, but 

I would like to have an opportunity to make 

a formal answer to both the trial amendment 

and the first amended notice. 

THE MASTER: The fl.rst amended notice 

the second amended notice is ~hat you 

referred to rather than the first amended 

notice. 

The second amended notice was 

prepared in response to your exceptions. It 

adds nothing new, is that correct? 

MR. ODAM: That is correct, Your Honor, 

and along that line, the exceptions specifical y 

for the record beginning at page 46, it says 

charges are, "Too vague, general, indefinite 

and their allegations omitting to allege with 

any particularity the act which the Judge 

is alleged to have committed and thereby 

failed to afford, to give the Judge reasonable 

notice." And that is exactly correct, Your 

Honor, it speaks to that special exception 

which, as I undersbod the matters awhile ago, 
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you're requiring for that special exception 

for us to amend and it does not g·o into any 

more than to --

THE MASTER: I don't know that I require 

you to amend, having prepared the second 

amended notice of formal proceedings, I 

directed that they be filed If there be any 

question about the detail and the 

specificity, and I overrule the objections 

that I heard from Mr. Mitchell. 

If you wish to formalize them and 

re-present them, of course, I do understand 

you have not had enough time. 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes. 

THE MASTER: And I will hear them. 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, Your Honor, it is 

a difference between a general theft 

indictment which is a formal notice and now 

conapiratorily in the new paragraph 7 in 

answer to the question or to the proposition 

that I forced the amendment by raising the 

special exception. 

THE MASTER: I don't know that you 

forced it. Sometimes a person pleads and 

another person excepts, and the pleader 
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------~57-

then amends out of an excess of caution, that 

is all. 

MR. MITCHELL: And of course, this is 

the type of case, Your Honor, where the 

shift is totally and completely so different, 

it presents an entirely new theory of 

complex schemes of false in-"'::>lces on behalf 

of the Benavides Impleroent and Hardware 

Company and in seven, direct theft which we 

were at a loss, or course, to def'end, there 

was nothing in the original allegation to 

point up where we stole the money. I am 

simply saying, having come in and amended 

and pled seven, does not give us the benefit 

of having a reasonable opportunity to defend 

against it; that's the problem we are having. 

But I understand we will be permitted, Your 

Honor, to formalize our objections to the 

filing both of the trial amendment and to the 

second amended notice of formal proceeding. 

THE MASTER: Go ahead, Mr. Odam, with 

your evidence. 

MR. MITCHELL: And may we have a 

continuing objection to all of the testimony 

so we are not put in a position -to wahre our 
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request for -- pleading our surprise and 

pleading our reasonable time, Judge Meyers, 

and I will not have to be put to the burden 

of 

THE MASTER: Yes, how much time would 

you want? 

MR. MITCHELL: -- of c~nstantly 

interrupting. We would like to have a 

reasonable time, 15 ~ays is set aside in the 

rules. 

THE MASTER: I disagree with that 

interpretation of the rules but now here is 

my thought. This is evidence to be given by 

Mr. Cleofus Gonzalez and Mr. :ouling, am I 

right? 

MR. ODAM: Yes, in light of their 

testimony there will have to be some -- a few 

additional witnesses to prove -- to complete 

that record, but they are the two primary 

witnesses. 

THE MASTER: All right. Did Mr, 

Gonzalez and Mr. Couling testify on these 

matters in the Federal Court? 

MR, ODAM: No, sir. 

MR. MITCHELL: No, they did not, Your 
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Honor. I will state to the Court, these are 

entirely new matters. I wouldn't sandbag 

the record and I don't intend to. There has 

been no prior testimony here. 

Of course, now, I will be required 

to go out and get the witnesses, Mr. Carrillo, 

Mr. Ramiro Carrillo, and go into the matter 

in detail. This is my !)roblem. 

The problem is, I had no prior 

input on these at all and I think co~nsel 

will admit that these have not been made the 

subject matter of any prior inquiry. They are 

not in the Articles of Impeachment and nor 

were they part of the U. s. v. Carrillo case. 

MR. ODAM: It is not identical in nature 

and the testimony given here would not be 

verbatim. It is similar in nature to the 

Federal case, as I understand it. 

THE MASTER: But different invoices? 

MR. ODAM: Yes, different invoices, and 

dlfferent periods of time, but as I understand 

it generally, I think that it would be revealed 

that the~ were similar types of transactions 

as came up in the Federal case. The scheme, 

the scheme of the use of the invoices, the 
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store, et cetera, I understand are the same. I 
What these witnesses testify to 

in the Federal case would be similar but 1t 

would not re the same invoices. 

MR, MITCHELL: Well, in the Federal 

Your Honor, it did not involve these 

••••. I 

entities. 

THE MASTER: I understand that. 

MR. MITCHELL: They are totally 

diffe.rent, that is right, and of course, the 

~legations there were that it was -- that Mr. 

Couling forged checks, forged endorsements 

and cashed them and took the money and handed 

it to Judge Carrillo which is an entirely 

different concept. 

It was on the basts of that testimon 

by Mr. :ouling that he was impeached, that 

there was a determination that there was a 

tax obligated to be paid on and not paid, 

Your Honor, so it is an entirely different 

concept which is what I'm driving at. 

Here the checks are from Duval 

County as versus over there the checks were 

from the school district of which Mr. Couling 

was president and secretary and everything 
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else. It is entirely different entity, 

different period of time, different plan. 

THE MASTER: Go on with Mr. Gonzalez. 

CLEOFtJS GONZALEZ, 

was recalled as a witness, ard having been 

previously sworn, testified upon his oath ~s 

follows, to wit: 

BY MR. FLtJSCHE: 

Q Mr. Gonzalez, I believe at the close of the 

testimony last week you had testified that you 

were e~ployed or had been employed by the -- by 

the Farm and Ranch ftore of Benavides, Texas, is 

that correct? 

A You mean like they paid me or --

Q No, you worked at the Farm and Ranch Store? 

A Yes, sir. 

Q And you worked at the Farm and Ranch Store at a 

time when you were being paid by t~e County of 

Duval, is that correct? 
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I A That is correct, sir. 

2 ~ And I believe you testified that you had made some 

3 

4 1! 
'I 

5 II 

• II 
7 'i 

'I 
8 

ll 
9 I 

10 I 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

false invoices for which no labor or services had 

been performed and had submitted those to Mr. 

Rudolfo Couling so that he could submit them in 

terms of the county, is that correct? 

A That is correct. 

MR. MITCHELL: Well, now, we•re going 

to object to that la3t question. I know he 

is getting the preliminaries, Your Honor, 

and I appreciate that fact, but that is 

hearsay as to what Couling is going to do. 

He is going to tesUfy and he is --

THE MASTER: I will overrule the 

objection. 

MR. MITCHELL: Note our exception. 

17 r, Let me ask you this question, when you completed 

18 these invoices which you identified last week, 

19 how would you transmit them to Mr. Couling or did 

20 you send them to him? 

21 A I send them to him by Ramiro Carrillo after he gave 

22 

23 

24 

25 

me the instructions to fill them out and everything 

He said are they ready and I said yes •nd well 

give th~m to me, I am going over there, and he 

took them over to him. 
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MR. MITCHELL: Now, we object to what 

the transmittal to Mr. Ramiro -- to Mr. 

Couling via Ramiro Carrilio, that would be 

hearsay, Your Honor. 

The question was, how did you 

transmit them to Couling. The answer should 

be, I did not transmit thew to Couling, I 

gave them to Ramiro ~rrlllo. 

THE MASTER: The answer is, you gave 

them to Ramiro Carrillo? 

MR. MITCHELL: That is right. 

A Yes, sir. 

THE MASTER: Then the objection is 

sustained. 

MR. FLUSCHE: By way of explanation, 

Your H~nor, all of these invoices have to 

do with the par~aphs 7 through 12 and we 

will identify the paragraph as to each 

exhibit. 

THE MASTER: All right. 

MR. MITCHELL: Is that of the amended 

now, the second amended 

THE MASTER: We 11, the paragraphing is 

the same, Mr. Mitchell. 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, sir. 
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THE MASTER: They simply have added 

lnfor~ation, detail. 

3 MR. FLUSCHE: May I opproach the witness 

4 THE MASTER: Yes, sir. 

s 
(Handed to the witness.) 

6 

7 Q I'll show you, Mr. Gonzalez, what has been marked 

as Exhibit 71 and ask you if you can identify that 

document? 

Yes, sir, these were invo~s that I made out. 

Q And is that made in your handwriting? 

A Yes, sir. 

13 ~ And what does that invoice purport to bill for? 

14 A Rental equipment on county roads and contract 

15 hauling caliche. 

16 Q All right. Now, did, in fact, any of that labor 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25" 

or servicef, was any of that actually performed? 

MR. MITCHELL: That would be hearsay as 

to him, Your Honor. It undertakes to 

obligate, I understand not having seen it, 

Benavides Implement and Hardware. This man 

wasnot an employee of Benavides Implement 

and I~rdwere and would not know of Benavides 

Implement and Hardware, what work they 

performed, him being an employee of the Farm 

CIIATHAM & ASSOCIATES 
COURT REPORTERS 

717 ANTELOPE • GUARANTY BANK PLAZA 
CORPUS CHRISTl, TEXAS 78401 



f 
I 

I I 

2 !J 

II 
3 ·I 

! 
4 I 

I 
5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

II 

12 

13 

14 I 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

~----- -~6~ -+ 
and Ranch Store, it would be hearsay. l 

THE MASTER: You need to show the bas is \ 
I 

of' ht~ knowledge, I 

MR, FLUSCHE: All right, sir. 

THE MASTER: You said that was '71? 

MR. FLUSCHE: Yes, sir. 

THE MASTER: It is som what out of order 

there is 64, 65, 66, 67 and 7~. 

MR. FLUSCHE: Those are other documents 

that have to be proved up by the other 

witnesses that Mr. Odam mentioned. 

THE MASTER: All right, I just wanted 

to be sure -- that ls fine. 

Q (By .Mr. Flusche:) Let me ask you this question, 

insofar as you know, were any of these services 

parform•?d by the Farm and Ranch Store? 

'\ No, sir. 

Q 

MR. MITCHELL: Well, that would be 

hearsay, Judge. We object. 

THE MASTER: The question was, insofar 

as he knows. 

MR. MITCHELL: I'm sorry, I stand 

correct.. I withdraw that objection. He said 

Farm and Ranch, I withdraw the objection. 

Now I will show you what has been marked as Exhibit 
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E-72 and ask you to tell the Court what that 

document is. 

A That i~ a statement I would maku so Farm and Ranch 

would ret paid, so that the money would come back 

to Farm and Ranch. 

(Handed to counsel.) 

MR. MITCHELL: Yot·r Han or, we are going 

to object to 71 and 72 insafar as they relate 

to Mr. Juan Leal and insofar as this witness 

has testified on the grounds that they are 

hearsay as to Judge Carrillo. There is no 

connecting link. 

Now, in addition, Yaur Hanor, to 

out 0ther objections, so we are not going to 

waive those and no proper authentication 

both as to 71 and as to 72. 

THE MASTER: Let me take a quick look 

at them. 

(Handed to the Master.) 

Q Was Exhibit Nt·.mber 72 made out in your handwriting? 

was th&t your handwriting? 

TlU: WITNESS: Yes, str. 

THE MASTER: And you said 71 was also? 
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THE WITNESS: Sir? 

THE MASTER: You said 71 was also? 

THE WITNESS: Yes, s~r. 

THE MJISTER: Well, the objection is 

overruled. Do you offer them? 

MR. FLUSCHE: I offer them in evidence, 

71 and 72. 

THE MASTER: All right. Exhibits 71 and 

72 are admit ted. 

Q (By Mr. Flusche:) I wlll show you now what has 

been marke0 as Exhibit 78 and ask you to tell the 

Court what that is? 

A That is a rental equipment and -- on roads, hauling 

caliche invoice. 

Q N~w, again, insofar as you know, were any of those 

service8 performed by the store that you worked 

for, that is the Farm and Ranch Store? 

A No, sir. 

MR. MITCHELL: Excuse me, Your Honor, 

pardon me, Max, Your Honor, may the Judge be 

excused for a minute to make a call to our 

office? We are trying to run down the daily 

copy. Miss F'ox came in and doesn't have it. 

It might have been delivered to our offlce. 

If we could, we would like to call our office 
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THE MASTER: What ls your understanding l 

of the record with respect to what happened 

to the dally copy? 

MR. ODAM: The daily copy, as far as I 

know, tt is on Mrs. Pearson's desk in the 

Judicial Qualifications office, I thought 

after we talked yesterday y~u were going to 

send somebody over. 

MISS FOX: Right, and I think the 

10 t,structtons got crossed up somewhere. 

II MR. PIPKIN: I will be glad to call, 

12 ~r. Mitchell, and ascertain I wasn't 

13 t=>ware tt was there yesterday. 

14 THE MASTER: Well, then, Mr. Pipkin, if 

IS y?u would call and then if it is there, ask 

16 Mrs. Pearson to call Mr. Mitchell's office. 

17 You have somebody over there that could pick 

18 it up, do you? 

19 MR. MITCHELL: Yes, sir, and put it on 

20 th~ bus, is what we want to do. 

21 MR. PIPKIN: We will do that, Your Honor 

22 to expedtte i.t. 

23 THE MA S TE R : Th a t 1 s fine • 

24 MR. MITCHELL: We appreciate that. 

25 THE MASTER: All r~_ght. That will be f 

--~--~---------------------------------r-
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(Discussion off the record.) 
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0 (By Mr. Flusche:) I ~how you what 

2 E-79 8nd 

ask you tn tell the Court what that t~. 

3 A That 1~ a ~~ement ~ent by me. 

4 Q That wa~ bA~ed nn ~xhlbit 78 which I iust handed 

5 to ynu? 

6 

7 Q Bnth nf thnse in~trument~ arefu vnur handwritin~? 

8 

9 Q And Pxecuted bv you 1 

10 

II MR. FLUSCHE: I offer Exhibits 78 And 79 

12 in evtdPncf'. 

13 MR. MITCHELL: Obiection on the J?:rounds 

14 as henr~ay a~ to Jud~e Carrillo, no connect-

15 in~ link and this is in addition to the ~revi-

16 ouR objection lod~ed, and tmnrooer authenti-

17 catfnn. 

18 ':'HE "fASTER: The ob1ectfnns are over-

19 ruled. Of course, they will be dtsre~arded 

20 ff they arP not somehow cnnnected up. 

21 MR. FLUSCHE: They will be connectPd, 

22 Your H,.,nor. 

23 THE MASTER: They are admittf'd. 

24 =--1 --~--ir----------~~~~(~E~~~~~m~~~n~e~r_'_s __ E __ ~_h_i_b_~_t __ 7 __ 8 __ ~_n_d __ 7_9 __ a __ dmitted 
in evidencf'.) 
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MR. MITCHELL: May I 1t~k 11 ~UPStf.nn on 

THE MASTER: YPR. ~~r. 

·voiR DIRE EXAMINATrr~ 

BY MR. MITCHELL: 

() Whn f"' Juan Lf>a1? 

·A Hf. i.!'l the rnunty cnmm-f !HI~ nner ,f PrPcfnct NumbE'r ? 

MR. MITCHELL: Fnr thP ourooi'!P of that 

nb1ect{on, thrrf' is ~tfll nn connection 

bPtWf>Pn Jud~f> Carrillo ftnd Ju~tn Lf'al. We 

MR. ODA'M: Ynur Hnnor, 111Rt Thursdlly 

Mr. Vernon ftnd I went bsrk throu~h 11nd marked 

THE MASTER: All.rt~ht. 

FURTHER EXAMINATIOY 
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BY "fR. FLUSCHE: 

0 

'1 
1 I show you what h~~ been m3rkPd as Exhibit 91 and 

a~k you if you ran identify t~at document, 

A Thatts a1Po an fnvoice I made out for Ranch and 

Equinment. 

A npcPmber 6th, 1972. 

0 What ts the amount? 

A One thousand six dollar~. 

A Yes, sir. 

Q And it waP ~ubmitted to Ramiro Carrillo? 

A Correct, s4r. 

a~k you ff you can identify that document. 

A That is a statement I sent for this invoice. 

Q That statement is based upon Exhibit 91? 

0 Well, thfs one. 

A Yes, it is based on this one. 

Q And that one al~o is made out in your handwrftin~. 

i«~ that correct? 

A Yl"s, l'dr. 

MR. MITCiffiLL: Your Honor, I note that 
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been PYtrsrte~ from snothr document. I "''oul<' 

no connPrtfng te~tfmnny 

tion. 

Ve wou1rl 1fke to h~vp an exolanatfon of 

ob1ertions to the tP~timonv befne overrulPd. 

MR. ODAM: I found thPSP little s1fos 

folder and certainly we cAn take t~em off. 

THE MASTER: No, that is oerfectly accent 

M~. MITCHELL: I unrlPrstand that, too, 

but they are nart of A different oackage. Has 

go ~tth it and sn forth, thPse are the ~ues-

Thfq is the reason I 

level thr nhiPctton, Your Hnn~r. 

MR. FLUSCHE: W~tt, thPrP arP other 
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15 
-----~----- -------~-----

~nrument~ ~h{ch Arcnmu~ny thpse, but thPy Are 

T'IE MASTER: The "b1Prtton i~ OVE'rruled. 

MR. MITCHELL~ PArdon me, I need tn 

inform mycelf. ThE' Eyaminer has taken a 

cnmoll?ted Fyhthtt and broken it ..town and ts 

i_ntrodurinl! oRrt of it throu ·h thl~ "'' tnes~ 

and part thrnu~h Another mftne~c. 

THE "fASTER: t.Jhai= I under~tand he is 

un~ertAkin~ to do at that noint is to futro-

ducP thP~e ~1ip~ of uauer urepared by this 

witnes~ with the rPoresentAtion t~at he will 

show ~ ronnertion to Jud~e Carrillo. The 

only way to offer them i~ to say, d{d you ore-

ol!lre this, and based uoon what, and that is 

what he has done. 

MR. MITCHELL: That is fine. I ammt 

objE'ctfnp tn t~at. I want to know tf thi.s 

document ha~ been strinoed off a ~k&J!e. 

Mr. ME>E'k testified thre were checks and 

claim 1acket~ and warrants and i_f that is 

the c~~P, it makes {t imnossihle for me to 

cross-E'Y&minp this witnes~. 

THE Jl.fASTER: It may we11 be, and I 

assume it ts, that thE' ouly t~in~ this wttness 
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To hiiVP. 

anothPr oiPcP nf oaoP.r ~rPoarP.d by somP.body 

P.l~~. you h~ve to havP that done by anothP.r 

In othP.r words, thfs t~ iust a brick-

MR. MITCHELL: ThPn WP will remove thP. 

THE MASTER: ThP objection is overrulP.d. 

MR. FLUSCHE: E)(hfb'ftq 9?. and 91 tire 

MR. J.JITCHELL: w,., rf'nf'w our objection. 

THE ~STER: The ob1P.ction is overrulPd 

(EyaminPr's E)(hfbits 91 and 92 werP. 

MR. FLUSCHE: For clarification nf thP 

rPcnrd, Exhibits 61 and 62 oP.rtatn to oara-

P-raoh 9 and Exhibits 78 and 79 oertain to 

oara£ranh 10 and the 1asttwo, 91 and 92, arP 

oart of a ~PriP.s of invoi~ps which rP.late to 

oara~ranh 12. 

THE MASTER: Wh~tt doP.tc; ;;'\ rPlatP. to? 

Y..fR, FLUSCHE: t-!~1 l --
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THE MA!::TER: 

t"P}Ittf' to? 

MR. FLUS CitE: Well, 60 And 61 t"PlAtt' to 

oaragranh 8. 

THF. MASTFR: Wt>1l, that ts A mi stakt>. 

You s11td they rf'latPd to --
MR. FLUSCHE: Yes, ynu rP r~_ght, I 11m 

~orry. 

THE ~STJ R: All right. I c11n ~ tr .11 t~J,tpn 

{t out. 60 lind 61 t"E'lAtf' to oaragnnh lJ? 

MR . FLUSt:HE: No. 

THE MASTER: ThE>y rf'l~.tte to oarag:Jlll)h 7 

C}f'ltt"ly, 11m I COt"t"PCt thf't"f'~ 

MR. FLUSCHE: Okay. I 11m m'l.st&kPn. 

6? and 6~ relatE' to oAragraoh 8: 71. And 

71. rE>latP to naragranh 9: 7R and 79 t"PlatP 

to oaragranh 10 and 91 and 92 rPlllte to 

oaragraoh 12. 

THE MASTER: All rtght. 

0 (By Mr. FluschE>:) Now, Mr. Gon~alez, each of 

LPI!l, who fs thE' commtsstoner of Prectnct 2? 

0 Why <P d you lllddrPss them to Juan T.Pal? 

A Th11t was thP way I was inst~DCtf'd by Ramtro 
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Carri1lo, t~at it had tn be donP that wRy to hPln 

O.P. 

MR. MITCHELL~ I obi PL t to t.,l'lt answer 

snd movP to ~tr-i.kP {t 8!: .,e.<trssy. 

THE MASTER: That is ~\StainE"d. 

MR. FLUSCHE: Ml'ly I soel'lk to that? 

THE MASTER~ Ye~. 

MR. FLUSCHE: Inasruch l'IS we have now 

8lle~ed 8 conso~racy betwPen Judge Carrillo 

and R11mfro CArrf.llo, Ibelff'vf' it i_s a f"O-

con~oirl'lcy ~ituation between thesP thrPP 

MR. MITCHELL: Who i~ the co-consniratnr. 

THE MASTER: R~tmi.ro C,qrrillo. 

MR .• FLUSCHE: He has to be informed by 

" co-consnirator. 

MR. MITCHELL: He has tn -- I don't 

undt>r!'ltand. 

MR. FLUSCHE: 

mPnt madP by a co-consoirator outsidt> the 

oresenc~ of t.,e consniratnr is an exceotion 

tn the he8rsay rulP. 

MR. MITCHELL: Who is the co-consoir~ttor. 

THE MASTER: I understsnd the contention. 

----~----------~I~t--~i~s--t~h~a~t--M~r __ . __ R~~~-"_•i_.r_o __ c __ ~_r_r_i_l_l_o __ a __ n~d--J-ud~e 0. P. I 
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Carrl11o, Among other~ nPrhRn~. were in a 

con~oirarv an~ thAt t~e ~tatPmPnt of Ramtro 

of a ro-con~n'rator. 

MR. MITCHELL: Oh, ye--,, there is no 

n~estion abouc th8t, but th8t is not what 

we arP talktne about here. .le tB talktn~ 

about if Mr. r.onzale!P: i ~ a co-consrdratnr. 

THF. MASTER: No, no, tl-tis Is a stetement 

madE- to him by Mr. Rami.ro Carrillo. 

MR. t.fiTCHELL: FinP. If hP is a co-

rons"Dtrntor --

MR. FLUSCHE: No, that ts not the rulP. 

MR. MITCHELL: WPll, th.!!t Is my ob1Pction 

I Am not gnin~ to nuarrPl about it. 

Your Honor, may I add before that rule 

is 8o"D1tc.!tble, thP clE>arcut con~niracy must 

br shown 8nd tl-tE' answer was ouroosE>ly non-

rP~oons~ve. 

THE MASTER: That is, of coursP, rE>rtainl 

trUP, Obviously he can ask the ne~t nuestion, 

what did Ramiro Carrillo tell you about it. 

MR. FLUSCHE: On t~e ooint of whethE-r or 

not a con!'ltti r11cy h11s hPn PRtrbli shed, thP~P 

statements arP admts~f~lP anytime subiect to 
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our bPfnP ahlP to nrnvP R cnn~nirAcy. 

THF. ~STER: ThRt i~ truP. I ~tm l'litttn~> 

Mr. MttchPll madP thil'l mntton at thP outset 

that !'18V~ thPRe adrlittnnal nlearlin~~ take him 

by ~urorise, And tf you knn~ of the ~lle~ation I 
I 

nleadin~q in~tead of or.l.~rin~ them fflPrl. 

I Rm now very conrernPd about filtn~ 

nleadings at ten o five and thPn ~tarting 

to trial at tPn ten. 

MR. FLU~CHE: The ~ub~tance of the alle-

~atfon has not changed. It is thpft nf thP 

money that hAq been allegPd, We came back 

and told them {n ABC language how it hanoened. 

THE MASTER: How much timt> are they 

entitled to then to orenare their defense~ to 

thoRe A, B and C exnlanatfnn as m how ft 

hanoened, 

MR. FLUSCHE: Well, of course, I think 

the time that the Court has already set, that 

fq Monday, a week, fs amnle tlmP for them tn 

MR. MITCTiELL: I dfnn't know the Court 

set a time. 
I _______ j_ --
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MR. FLUSCHE: Thst ts thP time we ~u~-

I ~t~n't know ~h~thPr th~ Court h~~ 

roncurrPd ~fth that. 

THE "fASTER: No. Do you mean the Mon~11y 

MR. MITCHELL: You m~an tn ElnSwPr? 

THE MASTER: We1 1, 1A>ha 1 ,.,,e dt!'!cu~~ed 

wA!'! thAt we ~nuld try to fini~h the t~~timonv 

of the Examfnpr th{s WPPk lind if WP oirl, then 

w~ would not rPsume nPxt week, but would 

r~sumP on the Monday fotlowtn~ Thanks~ivin~. 

i~ that 11 rorrect statPmPnt? 

MR. MITCHELL: I ~PE'. But for thf" 

rPcord, lE>t mE> say this. It doE>~n't makP 

any diffPrE>ncE> if thP shin is ~unk. 

nutting evfdPnce in thE> rE>cord thAt is impronE> 

I 11m nb1E>ctfng ~tnd thi~ dnPs not curE> the 

tE>rrtblP wrong that is donP to mE> and my 

rliE>nt As ynu ftlE> A, B 11nd C at tE>n o fivP 

THE MASTER: I have bPPn thinking about 

thl'lt, I would not P.YCU~P thi~ witnes~. how-

evPr, but -~ 
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MR. ~ITCHELL: Pardon me, Your Honor, 

I know it ~~ of con~Prn, rightfully, to thP 

Court, Your Honor. 

MR. FLUSCHE: LPt mP say tht~, that thP 

commt~~fon doe~ not wAnt to takP any position 

th8t w~ 11 csu~P any furthPr dPll'ly. If --

I am thinking otE loud no..,, r It tf the word 

THE MASTER: What bothers mP ls this. 

While I havP not brtpfpd it, I am concPrnPd 

thAt s1lf'gatton~ 7 through 12, whf'n attackPd 

of cour~P. that the PYCP~tions, if I 11m 

right, should be sustafnPd. 

sustafnPd, thPn you must amend. If ynu mu!lt 

smPnd. Counsel would normally hAVP tfmp to 

gpt rPa~y for the amendmf'nt. 

back snd qpp what ha~~enf'd ~n the onenfn~ 

d11y or days, to see what hannened on the 

those amendmPnts l'lrP, I ~on't recall. 

MR. t.fiTC!IELL: As I rf"call also, Your 

Honor. I thought WP were Instructed by Counsel 

for thP E~amlnf'r, that t~P snecfal eXCPPtions 
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that t~i~ Cnurt ha~ no functton a~ far as 

to conc~de ft and also nbiPct~d to t~stfmony 

suddenly t~~y a~ree that the Pxce~ttons are 

J!:nod. 

THE MASTER: No, that f -- a mtsstatem~nt 

of thP rpcord. Mr. Oda~ clParly qa{d that the 

if I thou~ht the excentions were ~nod, they 

were offertn• the ~econd amended. I said I 

think that ~hould be filed in order to inform 

you and Jud~e Carrillo. ThPre is no ~uestion 

about that. because Mr. O~am stoutly stood 

on the first notice of amended nleadtngs. 

Don't you remember him q~Jff_np.: that? 

MR. MITCHELL: YPs, I remember that, 

Your Honor, but this fs ~hy the rules "rovide 

for a nreltmfnary investfJ!:atton. We say the 

record is on~otng and is going beyond the 

boundary of the contemplation nf the rul~s 

and our nosttfon fs as stat~d in the record, 

how~ver. alrPady. 

MR. ODAM: Your Honor. thP only nrobl~m 

I have with Mr. Mitchell's last statem~nt iq, 
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e~ far AS nroc~dural, i~ that on the one 

2 
hand thAt one can say th~s~ ol~adin~s are 

3 
tno vapue and we l~vel ~nectal ~7cention~ to 

4 
th~m and if we deny that, comP hack to s~eak 

5 
tn them, and then say we can't cure our nlead-

6 We ~Pt hit b~causP they are not clear 

7 
rnouJ!h and we try to clE>ar t ~~m un and ~et hit 

'I 
8 

rr 
9 II 

10 
I 
! 

a~ain. 

I don't know how you mak~ a noint about 

snecial e7c~ntlons and if you don't tak• 

II 
action and once you do you are hit a~ain. 

12 
If the nroblem is t~at by talkin~ to 

13 
snecfal e7c~ntlons, you rats~ the oroblem of 

14 
cnnsnlracy, t~en that consniracy lan~uag~ 

IS couid bE> ~lim~nated. We have talked nbout 

16 
th~ Benavfd~s Imolement and HardwarE> in that 

17 mAnner. 

JB 
THE 'fASTER: Yes, but thi~ all came un, 

19 
if you recall. when Mr. Gon~ale~ testified 

20 tn something Ramiro Carr~llo told him. 

21 MR. MITC4ELL: Pardon me, Your Honor, 

22 
but may w~ have the witness e7CURed. 

23 
THE MASTER: Yes, Mr. Gnn~al~z. you may 

24 

i 
25 MR. MITCllELL: 

I 
Thank you, Your Honor. r 

--Jr--------------------------1 j__ 
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THE MASTER: Thfs ~11 camP uo when 

Cleofus Gon~ale~ was told by Ramiro Carrillo 

to f[l1 out thesP oao•rs -- in substance, that 

was thP way Judge Carrillo wante~ it, and it 

was a volunt~try statPinent and ~"as hearssy. It 

was 11 voluntary statement and we reached thr 

nu!'stion of whether or not ~ : was hesrsay. 

Mr. FluschP s~i_d i.t wlllts oct because it was 1'1 

st~tement of a member nf a cnnsntracy ,gnd wP 

hsve now alle~ed a cnnsntracy, 

Under the allE>~ati.ons you have. in thP 

first amendE>d notice, there 4s certainly no 

atle~ed consotracy and that oh1ectton would 

have to be sustained. That is how we got to 

whPre we are nresently. 

MR. ODAM: Your Honor. tf I could on 

that, last Thursday, when Mr. Gonzale~ was 

tpstf_fyi.n~, I askPd him th!" nupstion, "Now, 

when did you -- if Benavid!"s, TPxas, is not 

i.n Precinct 1., and I beli.evP it ts your 

testimony it was ~. can you eYolatn why you 

out PrPcinct 2 on there?" Anr'l the wi_ tness 

!':tated, "Because I was instructed to by Ramiro 

Carrillo." And then we went "i.nto Mr. 

Mitchell's ob1ection of hearsay. 
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THE MASTER: Yes, that oh1Pction I 

nvprrulP, but the nrecfse nbjpction was to 

t~P statemPnt of this witness and I don't 

remember e~actly, but it was for thP benefit -

MR. FLUSCHE: He said it was for 0. P. 

MR. MITCHELL: Pardon me. May I ask, 

in view of the fact that Mr. Flusche -- are 

you talkin~ about a co~,fracy between Leal, 

0. P. anrl Ram~ro, or 0. P., Ramtro and Gon~ale 

or just what'1 

THE MASTER: It doesn't matter. You 

don't have to name them, you could say a 

consoiracy with A and B. 

MR. MITCHELL: I am talkin~ about with 

the ouroosP of bein~ informed. I rlon' t know 

what cons~iracy we are talking shout. 

MR. ODAM: AR set forth in the amended 

olradfngs, It fs with 0. P. and Ramiro Carrill 

MR. MITCHELL: Then my obi ection wett.t 

to the ouest~on of your documentation being 

to Juan Leal. 

THE MASTER: Tlutt is subiect tn befng con-

nected. Right now there Is no corinectfon, 

but I am concerned about the ~leadfngs. 

MR. ODAM: Your Ho·nor, may I make a 
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THE MASTER~ YP~. 

MR, ODAM: ThP ~pcnnd amPndPd, w~ ~tatP~ 

fully obttodn. 

e~nlAin how hP wron~ful1y obtnined. HP 

wron~fully obtatnPrl by con~- rncy between 0. P 

and Ramiro C~rrillo and MP arP qaytn~ the wny 

wn~ that hP con~nfred wft~ his brother Rnmtro. 

It iq not c~nngfng the qubstance s~ all, 

it {q befng ~npc{fic ~out ho~ it came about. 
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THE MASTER: I understand that, and I 

course, is the reason that wrongful 1· 

is usually excepted to. I can say that "A" 

that, of 

wrongfully -- or plaintiff wrongfully 

injured defendant and I would draw an 

exception on what manner was it wrongful so 

that is what is makes me thJnk these 

exceptions are good. 

Now that 1~ really why I need to 

go back to day one and see why we didn't 

handle them then. Do you remember? 

MR. ODAM: I don't remember~ and as Mr. 

Mitchell stated, I guess I said earlier about 

exceptions and pleas in abatement that I 

didn't, I did not intend to take the position 

with respect to special exceptions that 

the Master could not rule on those. 

I did take the position that pleas 

in abatement -- on special exceptions, I have 

always thought that special exceptions go to 

evidentiary questions and that is within the 

prerogative -- I think pleas in abatement 

are questions of law. I just want to 

clarify that for Mr. Mitchell on the spactal 

exceptions. 
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exceptions, the ~eadings of the Commission 

is, you know, what we are talking about, 

going back to the Commission to have them 

to have a hearing to grant or deny their own 

pleadings, which they have theoretically, 

and all I am saying is that I think the 

special exceptions are within the province 

of the Master becau~e they are evidentiary 

matters and if I led Mr. Mitchell to believe 

earlier that we couldn't get in the special 

exceptions, I apologize for that. 

MR. MITCHELL: Now, Your Honor, that is 

precisely the reason that at the time t:£ my 

filing of my original answer to the first 

amended notice, I requested that that point--

with a letter of transmittal, some 

determination of thoe e pre-trial matters so 

that after two weeks of trial we would not 

be faced with this posture of the case~ 

where this case is entirely shifted. That 

is the reason we sought at the outset to 

produce --

THE MASTER: I am going to recess ard 

get ~ copy of the proc3edlngs of November 
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the 3rd and 4th and see what the situation was
1 

I 
and I don't know how long we will be in 1 

recess. 

MR. ODAM: All right, sir. 

(Whereupon, the hearing was in recess 

from 11:20 a.m. until 12 o'clock noon.) 

THE MASTER: Mr. C'Jam, I am prepared at 

this time, after loo~ing at some caseF and 

reviewed the exceptions to paragraphs 7 

through 12, to overrule the exceptions. And 

in light of th&t ruling, I will perruit you 

to withdraw the second amended notice and 

we will proceed on the first amended notice. 

The reason I will permit you to 

withdraw it, if you wish, is th~t I think 

the conspiracy allegations change somewhat 

the evidentiary aspects of the case and that 

change might well affect the progress of 

these proceedings. Do you wish to withdraw 

it? 

MR. ODAM: Yes, sir, I do. 

THE MASTER: It is withdrawn. Will you 

get Mr. Gonzalez back in. 

MR. ODAM: If I could, Your Honor, so 
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that it is straight in my own mtnd, if I I 

could withdraw the copy from you and from 

Mr. Mitchell so we are bac~ to the first 

amended notice. 

THE MASTER: Mr. Mitchell may wish to 

keep his. 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, sir, and I certainly 

want the record to retl~ct it because my 

position will be that. that has not been 

corrected, the baste objections of no notice, 

Your He>nor. 

THE MASTER: Yes* I understand. 

MR. MITCHELL: I think the record ought 

to reflect it • 

THE MASTER: But the raing of this Master 

is that it is withdrawn. Obviously, Mr. 

Mitchell, you have the right to have the 

record show what was withdrawn and that will 

be preserved, but we are proceeding on the 

trial pleadings as being the first amended 

notice of formal proceedings and the trial 

amendment to the first amended notice of form 1 

proceedings. ~~ 
f'. c n 1ft I.L - ( --

MR.~:And our answer to the first 

amended notice. 
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THE MASTER: Of course. 

MR. MITCHELL: Right, okay, Judge. 

MR. ODAM: I am sure it will be difficult 

to have the last questions asked Mr. Gonzalez: 
I 

on the record. I think we just got to the 

point where these were all introduced and we 

came to the point wl'a'e the ;cception was made 

on Mr. Juan Leal. 

THE MASTER: Th1 point we were in 

testimony, as I recall it, was that M~. 

Gonzalez h~d testified that Mr. Ramiro 

Carrillo directed him to make 011t these 

exhibits 6o, 61, 62, 63, 71, 72, 78, 79, 

91 and 92, all being Examiner's Exhibits. 

Well, as I say, at the request of 

Mr. Ramiro Carrillo, and he added that 

Ramiro Carrillo said they were for Judge o. P 

Carrillo or for o. P., I am not sure what the 

exact words were. 

There was at that time objection 

that that statement was voluntary and hearsay 

and both objections are sustained. 

MR. ODAM: Am I correct, then, that the 

portion as he testified prevtously that h~ is 

instructed to do so, th~t at least remains ln 

--~--------------------------------------------~--
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THE MASTER: That remains in. 

MR, MITCHELL: It is just the O. P. 

Carrillo voluntary statement? 

THE MASTER: It is just that Ramiro told 

him to do it for o. P., that is the testimony 

to which the objection is sustained. 

MR. ODAM: All right. Fine, thank you 

sir. 

MR 0 FLUSCHE: Your Honor, could l ask the 

court to -- I stm think that even thottgh a 

conspiracy is not alleged, that when a 

conspiracy is proved that the acts uf the 

co-conspirator are admissible against the 

person prosecuted and I would lUte to ask 

I have a case here, Walter E. Heller and 

Company versus Barnes, 412 southwestern 2nd 

at 747 in which that principle is enunciated, 

quoting from --

THE MASTER: Well, we have covered this 

in our earlier discussions. I sustained the 

objections o If you wish to make a furtha r 

bill, well, of course, you may do so and it 

may well be the Judicial Qualifications 

Commis a ion and the Supreme r.··)Urt or the 

Supreme Court may d 1s&gi·ee with me and 
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consider the evidence. 

But for the purposes o~ my 

decision and fact-making ~rocesses, I will 

sustain the objection. 

Now, if you wish to make a further 

bill, you may do so. Obviously the 

testimony has already been ~ivan. It is in 

the record and that corstitutes that much of 

a bill, but if you want to develop it further 

you may do so at this time. 

MR. MITCHELL: Pardon me, Your Honor, 

may I also ask in line with the Court's 

ruling, are all of the special exceptions 

that we have filed in our amended answer 

overruled? Is that the thrust of the Court's 

ruling? I am simply trying to get my own --

THE MASTER: I did not know you filed 

an amended answer. I thought you filed an 

answer to first amended notice of formal 

proceedings. 

MR. MITCHELL: I did, Your Honor. I 

am misstating it. The one I have reference 

to is the first amended answer to formal 

proceedings. 

THE MASTER: The axceptions are overruled~ 
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MR. MITCHELL: All right. 

THE MASTER: I say 7 through 12 because 

that is what we were spec iflcally concerned 

with. I overruled all of them, yes, sir. 

MR. MITCHELL: And may we then 

formally move, Your Honor, ·_n view of the. t, 

I think I am going to -- I have to, as a 

matter of cosmetics on my case record, move 

for postponement and plead surprise and 

opportunity to amend; that the Rules of 

Civil Procedure I believe carry over 

THE MAS'lE R: I don 1 t -- you have lost 

me. I have only overruled exceptions 

MR. MITCHELL: Well, I am not -- I am 

n.:>t prepared to go forward, Your Honor, on 

the general allegations in 7 as in the 

amended -- as set out in our answer, the 

first amended notice of formal hearings, and 

I think in order not to waive my position, 

I have to move for a continuance, to be 

allowed to prepare for it. I just want to 

be abundantly careful. 

THE MASTER: Well, the ~.otion is 

donled. You may proceed, Mr. Flusche. 
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Q (By Mr. Flu!OrhP:) Mr. Gnm~alev., dirl Ramirn 

C.~trrt llo 

Tl1F. MASTER: This f.!O on a bUl? 

MR. FLUSCHE: YP~, ~tr, thfs i!O on a 

bt1l, Your Honor. 

MR. MITCHELL: That fs lf"&ding and Wf" 

ohjPct to thP nur~tion. 

THE MASTER: Lf>t h~m finf~h beforP you 

object to ft. 

I 
I 
I 

I 

10 Q (By Mr. Flu~che:) Did you havP any other c~nver-

11 

12 

13 

14 

IS 

16 I 

17 

18 

19 

20 A 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

"~tfon wfth Rsmfro Carrilln ~bout the our~ose to 

which this money ~ould bP ~ut' 

MR. MITCHELL: May I ask Counsel to out 

that in ~ ttmP frame and an EYhibit frame in 

terms of whethPr it is 70 or 71. 

THE MASTER: He may bP addressinR him-

self to all these fnvofCf>!ll, but the timP 

MR. FLUSC!iE: All d~ht. 

(By Mr. FluschP:) LPt me ask you this. At sny 

ttmP, ~CP J"nu11ry, 1971. dfrl you havf' conver!lla-

~"~'~ to bP U!IIPd for th~t re~ulted from these 
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'llty. 

T!IE MASTER: ThiA is on 1t bi 11, Mr. 

MR. MITCI{ELL: I all withdr'!w it. 

TJ.ffi MASTER: Y11u cltn dPvPlon ltnythinJl 

on A bill in thP w11y of tn!"' •mony. 

MR. MITCHELL: I wjnt to observf' for 

t~P rf'cl1rd thAt I wilt objPct to it, becltU!'If' 

u~ually it i~ to oollute the recor~ in ordPr 

to get whitt he could not get tn under ordin-

T9L MASTER: Th1tt may be your conclu-

t~ion, not the MAster'~. 

Q (By Mr. FluschP:) Did you havP any such converAa-

tfnn ~tth Ramiro Carrillo? 

A Nn, Air. 

0 Ynu d~dn't hAve a conversation with him about 

what the monPy wAA to bP used for? 

A No, A~r. 

MR. MITCFIELL: He hac; ttlrea.dy anA"''erPd 

thP QUP!'It{on. 

THE 'fASTER: He anst.•erf'd it llgain. 

MR. NITCHELL: ThE' ~dtn ·!':~ ic: clear on 

hiA ano;wer, or wa'l ~ firRt time. 
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(Bv Mr. Flu~ch~:) ThP last ~u~stion we asked you 

b~for~ ~~ ~tRrtPd all of tht~ diqcussfon, do you 

TPmPmb~r your answer to that nuestion? 

Ynu seP, whAt I mp&nt was, for ~xamnlP, Ramiro 

~ot in at pight o'clock ~n t~~ morning. On thP 

first of t~P m"nth, when I v~~ su~~os~d to turn 

in thes~ bills, hP would tell me, Cleofus, make 

th~se and this and that. Later on, he said, did 

you make 0. P. 's invoices and I told him yes. 

That is what I meant. 

MR. FLUSCHE ~ All ri.ght. That i.s all 

I hiiVP. 

THE \fASTER: ThP bi.ll is completed and 

you mAy nroceed with the examination of the 

witne~s on the mPrfts. 

MR. FLUSCHE: Pass the witness. 

MR. MITCqELL: I don't believe I am 

~o1np to cross-examine this witness. I am 

going to stand on the r~cord and I ~m not 

gning to bP in cnntem~t ,..,fth ~tnybocly, but 

I Am not oreoar~d to cro~s-examine and I 

don't ~·•~~tnt to wsv our nnc;ftion ltnd I hsv~ 

certainly a nrofessi~ral nride and I don't 
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I don't kno~ wh~t I am dofnp. 

THE MASTER: You mAy stPn down, Mr. 

In vie~ of thP fact WP may be tn recess 

MR. MITCHELL: WP ,.,-,u1d likE' to havE> 

THE MASTER: ArP you stfll avaflablP 

by nhonP. Mr. Gonoz~tler.? 

THE WITNESS: YPR. sir. 

'1'1-tE MAS 'I!{: Okay. You may bf' PYCUSed. 

You ml'ly Cl'lll your nPxt ""' tnPSS. 

MR. FLUSCHE: WP Cl'lll Rudolfo CouUn11:. 

RUDOLFO COULING, 

havtn~ bPf'D duly sworn by thP Court, testified u..,on 

hi~ oath AF follo~s: 

BY MR. ODAM: 
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Q Would you ~~~As~ ~tate your full namP. 

A Rudolfo M. Coul1np. 

Q I beli•ve that t~ Duval County? 

A Y~!ll. 

A ~o~t of my lff~. pfr. 

Q How 1on~ hRve you resided tn Duval County? 

A Since I was born, with the e7c~ntton ~f w~en I 

0 

A 

wa~ fn t~e service. 

Whitt town!'l have you livf'd in besi.rfes B~nsvides? 
'!)~ ~&) 

Rosita and San Bf~. 

0 Let m~ finish. What towns havP you lived tn other 

than Benavid~s? 

A On a rsnch out of Rosita and fn San Dte~o. 

Q What t~ your oresent emnloyment? 

A Rancher. 

Q How ton~ have you been in the ranchin~ business' 

A I Ptarted ln since Aorfl of t~fp year. 

Q Wh~re ~·ere you emoloyed orlor to Anril of this 

Sc.hool Distri.ct. 

Q For what l'l'!:'tod.of timr wpre you emnloyed 'fn th~ 
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....... officp'1 

A I ~tl'lrtPd ~orktnp tn OctobPr, 1962. 

0 An~ vhl'lt WI'IQ your uo~ttfon tn the taY office? 

A Ta~ rn11e~tor. 

0 I~ that l'ln l'lnoointive or h~dt~ you come to ~et 

Q By •hom werP you aooofnted 9 

A By t·he Bf'navi.des IndPl)endpnt School Dtstrtct. 

Q How old arP you? 

A Fifty-four. 

Q Do you know Jud~e 0. P. Carrillo? 

A YPS, ~tr, I flo. 

Q And do you reco~nt~e htm 8~ betn~ oresent in th,. 

C'ourtroom tod~y? 

A YPs, sir, 

Q How long havP you known Jud~e Carrtllo1 

A On 11nd off, I would sl'ly, for twfl'ty-fivP. yNtrs. 

Srhnol DtFtrtct, whRt tyoe of work were you 

A GrocPry "tore and ntl field. 

Q Wh~!t count i.e~, ,.•hen you wPrf' in thP oil ffE>lds, 

tHd you work in? 

A ThP surrouncHn~ counties r:of Duval County, Webb·, 
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n T hPlfrvr ynu ~t~tp~ ynu 1Pft thP ~chool nfffcp 

" ,,. .. , 
Q l'hy tHti you 1P8Vt>') 

nn~> ~~~~ thr nP~ bn~rrl and one th, old boarrl, ~nrl 

Q Tn ~~~~ti~n to your work 11t thP BenavidP~ I~oPn-

A YP!l. I had 11 ~torP, 

A .~,.n,.v'ldr~ Imo1PmPnt and Hardw11rr. 

r• W'H•n rH ~ y~u bf'V.IIn to run that storP? 

A ft wa~ onPnPd in that name 11round May, 1971. 

Q Anrl nrior tn May, 1971, wa~ therP a ~tore to 

A Frnm my fathPr-in~w. 
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w~rP, why did you bP~8n th8t ~torP in M8y, 1971? 

A WPll, about a month beforP, around May, Ramtro 

~amP by and told mP I ~houl~ o~Pn thP ~tore. 

Q All rf~ht. PlP~~P USP full n8me5. 

A Ramfro Carrillo told me I 5hould onPn the store. 

MR. MITCHELL: I ob1ect to that and 

movP to ~trike on hPar~~y. 

THE MASTER: It {s ~dmftted, not to thP 

Lruth, but to Rhow the rPa~on he onenPd thP 

0 Aq thP Court 1u~t indicated, you can state your 

answf>r. 

A He said hP wanted to do buslness throu~h my store 

from the Farm and Ranch and sell goods tn the 

rounty. 

Q Hf' said wh.<~t? 

A For mP to onPn thf' store so I could sell ~oods to 

thP county that I could buy from the Farm and 

Ranch l'ltorE>. 

0 And when dl~ Mr. Ramtro Carrillo make this state-

mf>nt to you? 

A It w8~ the early nart of M8y and WP went to the 

h~tnk. 

MR. ~HTCHELL: ~7blt year l<li!S thh? 
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THE WITNESS: May, 1971. 

2 MR. MITCHELL: Your Honor, "'e ob_1E'ct to 

3 

4 of hNtr!'!ay. It ts beyond the nrfgtnal notice 

5 and beyond the scooe of the formal notice and 

6 tnvolves nnn-1udfcial caoactty conduct and 

7 

8 oo!'!t'!)nnement. 

9 ~'HE MASTER: Th.- ob1ection ts overrulPd. 

10 Q (By Mr. Odam:) The question was when Ramiro 

II Carrillo stated this to you, was in May of 1971, 

12 I believe you stated? 

13 A Yes, sir. 

14 ~ When that aatement was made to you, what action 

IS did you take to get the store started? 

16 A Ramiro and I went to -- Ram1ro Carrillo and I went 

17 to the bank, the First State Bank of san Diego and 

18 we borrowed three thousand dollars and the note was 

19 signed by myself and Ramiro Carrillo. 

~ Q And it was your understanding at that time that you 

21 and Ramiro Carrillo were the only two parties 

22 involved with the Benavides Implement and Hardware? 

~ A He told me that o. P. would be a silent partner, 

24 .too. 

25 MR. MITCHELL: We object to that and 
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move to strike it. It would be hearsay. 

THE MASTER: Sustained. 

Q Mr. Couling, to your own personal knowledge, were 

you and Ramiro Carrillo the only parties responsibl 

in setting up the Benavides Implement and Hardware? 

MR. MITCHELL: That would be negative 

hearsay, the same question, that would just 

be hearsay. 

THE MASTER: I didn't get the question. 

MR. ODAM: The question is, were you and 

Ram!ro Carrillo the only parties responsible 

12 ror setting up Benavides Implement and 

13 Hardware? 

14 THE MASTER: No, the objection is over-

15 ruled. You may answer the question, Mr. 

16 Couling. 

17 A Well, at that time he specifically told me that 

18 him and o. P. were going to be partners. 

19 THE MASTER: The objection was sustained 

20 to that. 

21 Q Let me restate the question to you: As .you can see 

22 

23 

24 

25 

the objection is what was stated to you as being 

hearsay. 

My question was, simply, were ~·ou and Ramiro 

Carrillo the only parties involved to the best of 
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your knowledge in setting up the store, that would 

slmpl1 re~~lre a yes or no answer. 

1 A Y~s, slr. 

4 Q You and Ramiro were the only two involved? 

5 A Yes, sir. 

6 Q . There was no one else involved? Okay. 

7 What -- and from now on, unlesr I indicate 

8 otherwise, when I refer to th~ store, I am talking 

9 abou: the Benavides Implement and Hardware Store. 

10 Whit type of inventory, equipment, etcetera, 

II did you have when you set up the store back ln 

12 1971? 

13 A we had ~orne barb wire, pipes and leather goods for 

14 the windn.llls. 

15 Q What type? 

16 A Leather goods. 

17 Q Leather goods? 

18 A Pump leathers. 

J9 ... All right. 

20 ·II A Staples, nails and toilet repair kits, for toilets 

21 at home. 

~ Q What type of vehicles did you have available? 

~ A None, sir. 

24 Q What employees were there? Who worked at the 

25 store? 
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In 1971 the store 

weekends, and at 

was partly opened, only 

that time I used to have 
,t 

3 '1 sheriff, Eloy Carrillo, to open the store. 

4 Q What was the first name? 

5 A Eloy, E-1-o-y. 

6 Q And the last name was what? 

7 A Carrillo. 

on 

a deputy 

a Q Is that Mr. Carrillo any kin to o. P. Carrillo, to 

9 your knowledge 1 

10 A They are first cousins. 

11 Q Y~u stated that it was only open at first on the 

12 weekends? 

13 A And some times when the supply -- somebody wanted 

14 to buy some goods, I went and opened the store or 

15 he opened the store, but it was not open 

16 continuously eight hours a day. 

17 Q And after you started in, Mr. Eloy Carrillo began 

18 working, were there any other employees ever 

19 connected with the store other than the two of you? 

20 A No, sir. 

21 Q Just the 

22 A Not until 1973. 

23 Q 1973? 

24 A Or the latter part of 1972. 

25 Q Who became connected with the store tn the latter 
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part of 19721 

2 A Lorenzo Garcia. 

3 Q Is he any relation to you? 

4 A Yes, sir, he is an uncle by marriage. 

5 Q I don't know,maybe you stated this earlier, when 

6 you and Mr. Ramiro Carrillo set up the store, I 

7 believe you stated you got a note from a bank? 

8 How much was that note for? 

.9 A For three thousand dollars. 

10 Q What position, if you know, did Ramiro Carrillo 

II have in 1971? 

12 A He was a county commissioner for Duval County for 

13 Precinct Number 3. 

14 Q And what geographical area 1s that Precinct 3? 

15 What towns, for example? 

16 A It was Benavides, Freer and Rialitos. 

17 Q Could you state for the Court if you ever heard of 

18 an entity called the Farm and Ranch Store? 

19 A Yes, sir. 

~ Q Do you know of your own knowledge where the Farm 

21 and Ranch ~tore is located? 

22 A Yes, s1r. 

23 Q or your own personal knowledge, do ~u know by whom 

24 the Farm and Ranch store was ownerl? 

25 A Well, as far as I know, 1 t was owned by 0. P. and 
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Ramiro Carrillo. 

Q And what is the basis for that knowledge? 

A I believe I saw the name on the store license once 

way back in 1971. 

Q Of your own personal knowledge, do you know who was 

employed and actually worked at the Farm and Ranch 

store? 

A Cleof'us Gonzalez and a man by the name or Pat or 

Patricio G0nzalez. 

Q Are those two gentlemen, if' you know, related to 

each other? 

A Not that I know of, sir, no, sir. 

Q Whre is the Farm and Ranch Store located physically 

ln relation to the -- your store? 

A Well, it is about four blocks east from Benavides 

Implement and Hardware Store. 

Q All right. 

MR. ODAM: I would -- may I approach 

the witness, Your Honor? 

THE MASTER: Yes, sir. 

~ Mr. Couling, I show you what is on file in this 

proceeding as a first amended n·otice of formal 

proceedings and ask lf' you can scan, beginning 

with paragraph seven through twelvP. 

Now, my question to you is whether or not you 
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have any personal knowledge about what is stated \ 

therein? 

MR. MITCHELL: Well, now, Your Honor, I 

am going to object. I can•t cross-examine 

him to begin with, but asking him to look at 

seven through twelve and asking him if he has 

personal knowledge, there ~~ no way in the 

world I know that I co4Jd int~lligently ask 

him a question on that type of examination. 

I request that he be instructed 

to put a question to the witness in a 

conventional manner and have the witness 

answer it. 

MR. ODAM: Your Honor, I-- I Dake no 

comment in this instance. 

THE MASTER: I am going to sustain the 

object ion. 

{Handed back to counsel.) 

MR. ODAM: May I approach the witness, 

Your Honor? 

THE MASTER: Yes, sir. 

Q Mr. Couling, I show you what has been admitted into 

evidence ~s Exhibit I will come back to them and 

discuss them in detail individually, but Exhibits 
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61 and 60, I wtll ask you if you can identify these 

two i terns? 

A One is an invoice from the Benavides Implement 

' +· 

4 and Hardware Company dated March -- or May the 30th, 

5 whatever-- I can't-- made out to Duval County 

6 Precinct Number 2 for a thousand and eight dollars. 

. 7 It says contract on fencing and r,ad and hauling, 

Q And what is y our I know yru say you, at that 

time, owned the Benavides Implement and Hardware 

10 store, How would you describe your position with 

II the store? Were you other than owner, were you 

12 actually the manager of the store or what, of the 

13 Benavides store? 

14 A I used to go once in awhile to the store and at 

IS this time, I don't be 1 !.eve it was open. That is 

16 what I stated awhile ago, 1twas open just on the 

17 weekends or sometimes when somebody needed somethin • 

u ~ Did you -- I take it, then, by your testimony that 

19 did you fill out the information on that invoice 

20 yourself? 

21 A No, sir. This is the first time I have aeen this 

22 invoice. 

~ Q -Do you know of your own personal knowledge who did 

24 f 111 out the invoice number E-6:H 

25 A Yes, sir, by the handwriting und the initials on 
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corner, it was made out by Cleofus Gonzalez. 

initials -- which initials are you referring 

:I 

: I 
A Right here where it says, "Sold by, 11 on the 

left-hand corner. 

5 Q And if you look at item 61, that is there before 

6 yoR 

7 A Well, that is a blank statement mAde out to Duval 

8 County Precinct Number 2 in c~re of Juan Leal for 

9 invoice number 6, which is this invoice for one 

10 thousand eight dollars. 

II Q Now is that statement filled out or is it intended 

12 to be, to your own personal knowledge, is it 

13 intended to be on the Benavides store? 

14 A The Benavides store did not -- Benavides Implement 

15 and Hardware Store did not have any statements. 

16 Q Okay. Of your own personal knowledge, do you 

17 know what -- Mr. Gonzalez, you stated filled those 

18 forms out, what he did with those forms after he 

19 filled them out? 

20 A As far as I know, he gave them to Ramiro Carrillo 

21 and Ramiro Carrillo took them to the courthouse. 

22 Q Of your own personal knowledge, do you know what 

23 happened to them after they went to the courthouse 

24 by way of Mr. Ramiro Carrillo? 

25 A I imagine a check was issued because -- they brough 
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the check later on. 

MR. MITCHELL: We're going to object to 

that. He doesn't know, it would be 

speculative. We move to strike it. We move 

to strike the preceding answer on the same 

grounds, it would be hearsay. 

THE MASTER: You must , how the bas 1s of 

his knowledge. 

MR. MITCHELL: (tuite frankly, Your 

Honor, I have been misled because the witness 

Cleofus Gonzalez, when questioned by counsel 

for the examiner, testified previously, and 

I objected, that he gave these documents to 

this witness. Now, this witness says 

THE MASTER: No, sir, no, sir. 

MR. MITCHELL: -- he does not have any 

personal knowledge. 

THE MASTER: No, sir, you mis-recall 

the record. Mr. Cleofus Gonzalez testified 

he gave them to Ramiro Carrillo. 

MR. MITCHELL: Who gave them to this 

wltness7 

THE MASTER: But that was s tr.lcken upon 

your objection. 

MR. MITCHELL: That is why I say I am 
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somewhat misled because --

2 THE MASTER: But you must show the basis 

3 of this witness• knowledge, Mr. Odam. 

4 MR. ODAM: Yes, sir. 

s Q (By Mr. odam:) Now, it is your statement that--

6 THE MASTER: The objection in this state 

7 o~ the record is sustained. 

8 MR. ODAM: Okay, Your Honor. 

9 Q My question, one question I posed to you, is do 

10 you kn<:Mwhat happened to those -- well, first of all 

11 let me put it this way: Did Mr. Ramlro Carrillo 

12 bring those documents E-60 and E-61, did he 

13 personally bring those to~u? 

u Q Of your own personal knowledge, do you know what Mr. 

16 Ramiro Carrillo did with those documents when he 

17 did not bring them to you? Do you know what -- do 

18 you know what he did with the documents? 

,Jg A Well, he 

= Q Just yes or no answer, do you know what he did 

'21 with them? 

A No, sir. 

Q Now, if you would, refer back to, I guess it is 

24 

25 

the invoice itself, and could you read into the I 
record what it stated to be t~e -- I think~ 
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under descrtption there 

MR. MITCHELL: Wait a minute. Excuse me,' 

Are y1~ talking about 60 or 61? 

'1R. DDAM: 60, 

.m. MITCHELL: we object, counsel-- on 

the g:ound, Your Honor, that the witness 

st.ate·.1 he doesn't-- he has .10 personal 

l<:nowl·!dge, he didn't mal.e it up, he doesn't 

know Jhere it went, 

:HE MASTER: All he has been asked is t~ 

read _ t. It is in evidence. 

·m. MITCHELL: I understand, Your Honor, 

but W! would object. I don't know l·rhere he I 
I 
I 

is go~ng with it. The witness has no knowledge 
I 

of it. 

rHE MASTER: But the objection to the 

quest Lon, "Will you pla:se read it," is 

overr1led. You mean read it to himself? 

MR. ODAM: No, I would like for him to 

read it into the record. 

~ What is stated 

THE MASTER: It is in the record, in the 

sense it is ~dmitted in evidence. 

MR • ODAM: A 11 right, s ~ r . 

Q Then, if you would, look at "That it says on E-60 
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and read it to yourself, what it ~tes there. I 
2 

3 the owner -- what ie the date that ,.J 
A Yes, sir. 

Q Now, y o u were 

4 that ls on the invoice? 

5 A I don't know if it says March or May, I can•t --

s Q Is there a date on E-61? 

7 A Yes, thAt is March the 31lh, 1971. 

8 Q Okay. N:)w, at that time you -- March the 3·Jth, 

9 1971, you owned the Benavides Implement and 

10 Hardware Store? 

11 A Yes, sir. 

12 Q Now, as stated under the description as certain 

13 I suppose Hork being performed, of your own 

14 personal knowledge, do you know whether or not your 

15 store performed the work for the county as stated 

16 there? 

17 A N::>, sir. 

u Q To your own personal knowledge, did your store have 

19 a -- do any fencing or make a contract for fencing 

with the county? 

21 /'>. No, sir • 
. . . ~ .. 

22: Q I believe tE last word on that was, "hauling;" ,, 

24 

25 

dtd you have that Mr. --

MR. MITCHELL: Pardon me, Mr. Odam, we 

renew our objection as to this witness. We 
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move to strike as to our client on the grounds 

of what he l.s testifying to is hearsay. There 

is no connection, Your H~nor, and berond the 

scope of his personal knowledge. 

THE MASTER: Objection is overruled. 
I 

The question was, it states hauling on the Benavides! 

Implement and Hardware ticket. T your own 1 

knowledge, did your store perform hauling for the 

county? 

A No, str, it did not. 

~ Did your store have at that time any trucks to do 

any hauling for the county? 

A Not at that time, no, sir. 

Q Did your store have any employees other than yourser 

and this !Hoy Carrillo to do fencing for the coun ty7 

A N~, sir. 

Q Well, if this ticket is made on your store, which 

you own, what is the basis for this thousand and 

eight d~l1ar amount here? 

A Not at the time the tlcket was - I don't know on 

that particular ticket, since I never did see it, 

but I know where it went afterwards. 

Q So it is your testimony that as far as you know, 

the amount of money here for th~ rJrk described 

there was there was no woPk done? 
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A N::>, sir. 

2 Q, Pursuant thereto? 

3 A NJ, sir, 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 
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23 

24 

25 

MR. ODAM: Your Honor, I have what has 

been marked as Exhibit E-64 which is a claim 

jacket, claim number B-911 and I have a Xerox 

copy of the front of it and I would offer 

it i~to evidence at th's time. 

MR. MITCHELL: We object, hearsay, no 

prorer authentication, krelevant and 

immaterial, 

MR. ODAM: Your Honor, the other day 

when Mr. Meek was here, one of the things I 

w~nt over with Mr. Meek was not only checks, 

but ~la.lm jackets, et cetera, which ord tnarily 

are l:e p t in Mr. Meek 1 s custody. 

If that o b j e c t 1 on -- and my 

unde ~standing at that time was that with 

resp~ct to some original checks as well as 

the ·)riglnal claim jackets that we would not 

have a problem as far as authentication of 

thoso, 

If that is -- if the Court sustains 

the objection, we will get Mr. Meek back 

over here. 
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THE MASTER: Obviously, the objection is 

good, You're net asking if I sustain it 

because it is not authenticated. You say it 

is a Xerox copy of a claim jacket and I 

certainly accept your word for it, but that 

is not evidence, then. 

MR. MITCHELL: And, Yr !r Honor, also 

that ts the reason I a~k the orig!nal quest 

as to 1. ts total authenticity, if there were 

other documents in it, it has apparen"tzy 

been -- the material has been stapled to it, 

anyone can observe it, and has been taken 

from 1. t. 

I would submit that if counsel 

would just simply make a statement for the 

rurrose of the record and to me, I can 

rerhaps evaluate the object1.on. 

At this point, I don't know what 

wAs in tt, what came out of it and where it 

came from. I just'LIBnt to be informed, 

THE MASTER: Well, I thought that was 

what Mr. Odam was telling me that this was 

amonr_: the claim jackets that Mr. Meek brought 

with him that you, he and Mr. Meek went over 

together. Am I wrong aoout that? 
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MR. ODAM: No, you are not wrong about 

that, that is correct. 

MR. MITCHELL: I didn't -- did I go over 

t hi s w 1 th y 0 u? 

MR. ODAM: Yes, I pulled out all of the 

claim jackets. 

MR. MITCHELL: But co• 1sel, you are not 

squa1e with the record, The recc•rd at this 

time I went over with Mr. Meek, as I recall, 

therE were about two or three other documents 

put together. There were some pink invoices, 

there was a claim jacket and there was some 

other material, and that is the reason I knew 

that my objection earlier was good because 

I had seen it all put together and that is 

why I was objecting. If I could aee it all 

put together in the 911 as I saw lt, 1 would 

have no objection to it. 

MR. ODAM: The items in that were in a 

claim jacket at that time, they were the 

items that are in evidence that had been 

marked on them for example, E-62 states on 

it and written across there 229/R and B, 

229 what is stated on the clsim jacket a5 

road and bridge -- correction, road and brldg , 
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R and B, and the 229 is on the other side 

on the claim jacket, eo what I am saying is 

what came out of that is what has been 

introduced into evidence. 

The reason I went that way on it 

ts because Mr. Gonzalez, the prior witness, 

cnuld testify he actually f•lled the document; 
I 

ont. If I had waited flld put thi9 in thls 

way, then I think the objection would have 

been as to what was on there, 

THE MASTER: As you are correct, Mr. 

Meek I mBn Mr. Odam, you can proceed 

witness by witness to prove whatever you 

to prove, but the witness who created the 

document and so forth, and that is what Mr. 

CJeofus Gonzalez testified to, but the 

nbje~tion here is that that claim jacket has 

not been authenticated. 

You do not have any written 

stipulation wlth Mr. Mitchell concerning thRt 

matter and the objection is sustained. 
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'MR. 'MITCHELL: Ynur Hnnnr, nut nf An 

Mr. MrPk!l, I tinn't w11nt thAt "thmlAtinn tn 

THE MAf:TER: W~tA th11t •Hinul~ttfnn cHl"-

~R. 'MITC 'iELL: 

THF. MAS 'IT R: Th~tt f !~ wh11t I thought. 

!'JR. ODAM: Wh11t I 11m !Utyi ng f. !I fn thAt 

tHicket .. '"" the!IIP nthlr two f tem'!. 

MR. MITCHELL: It f" mo!llt crftic~tl to 

out toPPthrr, othrrwiAe, thPrP iR no wAy I 

I 11m wil li nl'! tn 

~tfnu1Ate to that total nsckape, hnwever. 

~fR. ODAM: My thfnkfng WIIA, thAt if thr 

cnntent'l ~ere ln PvidPncP 11nrl thP 1acket get~ 

fn evi~PnCP, I can drn~ thP contPnt!ll fnto 

HR. ~ITCHELL: I knnw I snun~ lfke I 

an~ 11 nink cnny and all nf thi~ fnund it'R 
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I would like to h&VP 

thst tP~t~mony a~ it wa~. a~ the ~acket 

found lt~elf to Mr. Meek~' henrls. Thet h 

wh~t I em ob1Pct1n~ to, that it ts not 

authentic- 8!'; to thewny Mr. MPE'kl'l oroduced it. 

THE MASTER: You gentlE"men may be able 

to rr~ch A ortvate ~~reemFnt on this a~atn 

th~t vou may M{~h to ~trte for thP recorrl. 

If you do, thet is ff~e. that t~e claim 

1acket t!'l not at thi~ time identified by 

this witnes~ or by Mr. Meek. 

MR. ODAM: All right, si.r. 

THE MASTER: And it is a ~ood ob1ection 

MR. ODAM: I und~rstand and 1 will, at 

the break, iron thesP matters out with Mr. 

Mitchell. Yor the pur~osP of a bill of 

exceotion, I would like to offer just the 

1acket. 

THE ¥.ASTER: The offer ls noted and it 

is not ~drr.i tted tn vie"' of the objectim. 

What 'Is the clatm number there? 

MR. ODAM: B-91l. 

THE MASTER: What i~ 229' 

MR. MITCHELL: That fs a code number, 
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THE MASTER: ThP bf'!'!t Pvidt>nee objectlon 

t~ ~ood. 

MR. ODAM: Well, thPre a~afn, thts iA a 

~ooy of a check Mr. Meek ~t~ned, sfmilar to 

wh~t we ~ent t~rou~h thP ot~Pr day wlth Mr. 

I certa{nly do not ~ant to mi.s!'!t&tf', 

~nd we can get Mr. Meek bac:. to idf'nti.fy his 

would be thP r~eck itself, I undf'r~tand that. 

THE MASTER: Yes, but I mPan, I have 

no choi.cP, 

If you and Mr. Mi.tchell have ~one ovPr 

this and not reached an a~WPmf'nt -- well, ! 

don't know, but the objf'cti.on is !'!U~tained. 

~m. ODAM: WP.ll, the 0 roblf'm -- well, 

we wi.ll ~et into i.t later. ThP chf'ck i.~ not 

availAble. I know th1tt i.~ te!'!tfmony and 

well, at thi!'! time, ! offer for continui.ty of 

thf' rPcord E~amtner's E~htbit 57 and aooroach 

the matter of nroving it by t~e best evidencf', 

THE MASTER: It is then offt>rf'd and 

~till not a~mitted, 

MR. ODAM: All right, !'lir. 

Q (By Mr. Odam:) Again, for your c1~riflcation, 

Mr. Coulin~. this E~hlbft ~-57 has not 
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admitted into evidence. 

2 I will ask you if you c~n identify what (~ 

3 a couy of the back of the check and state whether 

4 or not you identify that to be your s~~nature or 

5 not. 

6 A Ye~. it is my sfgnature. 

7 Q Dirl you endorsP this check? 

8 A Yes, •dr. 

9 Q Mr. Couling. (~ your testimony that you received 

10 from the county a check tn the amount of one 

11 thousand t>i l?'ht dolbtr s? 

12 A Yes. •dr. 

13 Q Is that check, to your nersonal knowted~e, Is th~t 

14 check connected with those statements yo~ have 

15 thtore? 

16 A Yes, sir. 

17 Q And is in 08Vment of those statements you have 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

there? 

A Yes, Rir. 

MR. MITCHELL: We movto to strike that 

tn the facto of the witness' testimony that 

he had no knowledge as to 60 and 61. The 

check is based on that and it is A~eculative 

and a ~uess and would be hear ~y. 

THE MASTER: Wh~t i~ the basis of your 

CHATHAM & ASSOCIATES 
COURT REPORTERS 

717 ANTELOPE .. GUARANTY BANK PLAZA 
CORPUS CHRISTl, TEXAS 78401 



z ~ 
3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

II 

12 

13 

14 

IS 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

' 
------------ llili 

knnwl~dPP, Mr. Cnulfng, that thfs thnu~an~ 

tnvnfrp~ liO an~ 61. 

TH~ WITNESS: At the tfmp the chPck Wit~ 

brouP 1't tn ,,.,. by Ram·tro Orril lo, he stat~d it 

~A~ navmPnt fnr thnsP fnvntc~s by the countv. 

1iU: MASTER: The obi'!'('' inn is suRt<ltned. 

0 (Ry Mr. nrtAm:} Nm·•, ae:atn, _hp check itself is 

nnt fn evfrlrncP but my l~st ~u~~tinn was ~hether 

~nll~trt<:. 

A Yes, •dr. 

(l Jl.fy nPYt Clt••~t'on it<:, ~tftPr you recPi.vf'd thllt check, 

A D~no~tte~ it in thr First StAte BAnk of San Di.PI!:O. 

F-6~ an~ a~k you <f you can Identify the item 

A YP~, .,;r, that is A chPck from my storP, Benavides 

A Fourth month, 16th dAy, 1971. 
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A I st~n~o it. \ 

Q CAn you io~ntify t~At 8s b~in~ your s~~natur~~ I 
A YPr>.. 

Q An~ to whom is thP ch~ck mad~ out~ 

A 0. P. Carrillo. 

MR, ODAM: I off~r in Pvidence E-65. 

MR, MITCHELL: B~st ev~ l~ncP, hear,;ay, 

not nrnperly auth~ntica'_Pd, beyond the scone 

of no formal compleirt. 

THE MASTER: All but the b~st evidence 

ob1ection is overruled. 

Where is the ori~inal~ 

~. MITCHELL: May I say, a r~nroduction 

of this check is incomol~te, --well, are 

you f'l&vin~ this is the ~ndors~ment copy? 

MR. ODAM: Yps, 

MR, MITCHELL: I am sorry. that last 

remark is withdrawn. 

MR, ODAM: W~ll. thP nuestton is where 

ch~ck that was made out to Jud~e Carrillo. 

I will hav~ to have another witness to authen-

ticate wh~r~ th~ ch~ck is for best evidence, 

My nurnoRe fs, if I can nrese1t ~ case in 

this manner --
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THE MASTER: Of course, you can, but 

thP ot1Pction ts good at this ooint. If tl-ti.s 

i~ a check that this man wrote and it were 

nP~oti~tPd, it would come back snd be in this 

men's nos~es~fon. 

~R. ODAM: Ye~. sir, I will have tn 

have Fomebody come over fro~ the bank to 

authenticate it. It is P cooy of the check 

from thP bank. 

THE MASTER: The bank should not have 

the ort~inal check. 

Do you have it, Mr. Coulin~? 

TilE WITNESS: I don't know if I have 

them or the Ftate has them. 

THE MASTER: I see, 

Q (By Mr. Odam:) Do you know where the ori~inal 

cony nf this check ts? 

A I don't know, sir, whether it is in Austin or 

where it is, I don't recall. 

Q Cnuld you nlace your hands on -- for the ouroose 

nf the record, could you ~et thi~ ch~ck? 

A. If it is tn Austin, I could ~et them. 

MR. ODAM: W4"11, I wi.ll go throullh 

authentfcatfon w~th thfs wttr~ss or another 

witness at a later timr. I understand thE' 
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obi~ction f~ on thP b~st Pvfdence ~f thP 

other check, E-65. 

Q (By Mr. Odam:) Agatn, simoly for identification ~t 

thf~ oofnt nn E-65, the check h~s b~~n ~igned on 

the back and I direct your att~ntfon tn the beck 

of th~ cherk with the red ch~ckmark and ask you 

if you can identify that si~n~tu:P? 

Q Who dn you identify that signature to be' 

A 0. P. Carrillo'-:. 

Q How do you know th~t? 

A He was a board member of the Benavides Independent 

School District and he was nr~sident of the board 

and I took a lot of checks fnr him to si~n when he 

Q Mr. Coulin2, assumfnJ?; th&t -- strike th;ott, 

Where WP are, as fer a~ evidence in the 

record. for clarification of the record and mine, 

what we have in evidence are E~hibfts 60 and 61' 

A Yes, sir. 

Q Your testimony fR that you w~r~ naid by thP county 

A 

Q And your t~stfmony is --

MR. MITCHELL: t.1, l. t ~ minutE>. 
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ou~ nb1~ction wa~ sustained. 

MR. ODAM: All right. Strike that. 

Q (By Mr. Orlam:) You have Exhibits 60 anrl 61, which 

have been identtftpd so far. WP have gone through 

a check, not in evidence, anrl we have gone from 

th~ county to thP store and gone o a check which 

you si~nPd to Jud~e 0. P. Ca;Tillo. 

My ouest'! on to you at this ti.me -f s wheth.?r 

or not at any time after E-60 and E-61 were ftlled 

out and you stated that you~lieve that went to 

the county, at any time after that, dt~ you make 

out a check to 0. P. Carrillo in the amount of 

one thous~nd etght dollars? 

A YPs, sir. I dtrl. 

0 Why did you makP out a check to 0. P. Carrillo? 

A When the check was brought to me by the county, 

! was told by Ramiro Carrillo that 0. P. wante~ 

it for his own "ersonal use and I made out the 

MR. MITCHELL: We obiect to_that as 

beyorid the scone of the formal notice and 

comnlatnt and hearsay. 

THE MASTER: Overruler1. 

25 Q Now, Mr. Coultn~Z, what we 111\/'P gone through there 
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tf on the Item 60 and 61. I believe tt i~ your 

testtm~ny that you would make out a check sometime 

thereRfter for one thou~and pi~ht dollars? 

4 A Yes, sir. 

5 Q Did you nersonally nresent that check to 0. P. 

6 C~trrfllo? 

7 A Yes, ~ir. 

8 Q You nersonally dirl? 

9 A Yes. !"ir. 

10 

II 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

Q To your nersonal knowled~e. dn you know what he 

Q 

A 

MR, MITCHELL: Objection, hear~ay. 

THE MASTER: It is not nroner to ask 

a "uestfon on oersonal knowled~e. You mu~t 

MR. ODAM: All ri~ht, ~dr. 

Let mE> nsk you thi~ auestion fir~t. 

Once your check -- you ~ave f. t to Jud~e 

o. P. Carrillo, do you know what 0. P. Carril to 

did '!>•lth thl'lt check? 

That call!<: for 8 yes or no sns'!>•Pr. 

I cl'ln l.tns,..,er yes and tf'Stify why. 

MR. ODAM: Your Honor. I think if lt 

is hearsAy, certainly .thAt ob'~ction -­
~· 

THE MASTER: Wh~~ fs the bast~ of your 
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THE WITNESS: When my check came back 

on the ~tatemPnt, it wa s marked that it w~~ 

de~o~ftpd by n. P. CArrillo. Ynu can tell by 

the stamn th~ bank uses. 

THE MASTER: I~ this endorRement on the 

check that shows the bad~ o. the knowled~e 

you havp? 

THE WITNESS: YeR, str. 

THE MASTER: So what you know is what 

the c~eck itself shows? 

THE WITNESS: Yes, Rfr. 

Q (By Mr. Od~m:) A~Afn, for clarification of what 

we Are s~eaktn~ of, referring to E-65, this check 

on this -- what ~re you talking About that is 6n 

the ba&of the check that you can idenltfy? 

A Right u~ here on the date, it went tn the b~nk, 

If it was cashed, it would 

hAve 11t rE>d Rtamu .!tnd a number and it would be 

stamued on the front of the check. 

HR. MITCHELL: Hllrs~ty and move to strtk~>. 

THE MASTER: Overruled. The- check ts 

not tn evfrlencP, The whole testimony deuends 

on the authenttcation. 

MR, MITCHELL: T~~t is correct and that 
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oos~s th~ conclusion that the stamo {~ bein~ 1 

2 used .!or thf> ultimate fact t)rovt>n by and 

3 

4 
''HF MASTER: OvE-rruled. 

5 0 (By Mr. Odnm:) Now, was this check --well, 

6 strike that. 

7 Do you knn~1 ,.,h~thPr nr not .. .. e ch~ck you 

8 ~ade nut to 0. P. Carrillo ftr nnE> thou~and ei~ht 

9 clollRr~. do you know whether or not that was for 

10 anv int~re~t he had fn the business? 

II A No, it was not for any inter~st. 

12 Q Was the check for a thousand and ei~ht dollars 

13 made out by your strP, was thRt check for any 

14 services perfnrm~d by Jud~e Carrillo for the 

IS store' 

16 . A No , s i r • 

17 0 Did your stnre pver have occasion to actually 

18 mak~ sales to the county? 

19 A Very small onf>s, yes, sir. 

20 Q Could ynu describe for th~~urt what was sold to 

21 thf> county'1 

~ A Sometimes, AXPS, oosthole di~~ers, barbed wirt>. 

23 Q Dfd you evPr makf> any hi.~ sales, anythin~ bi~~er 

24 than that? 

25 A Ye,.,. 
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Q Whitt was that? 

A 

Q 

A I b~lt~ve twelv~ thousand dollsrs. 

Q But the re~t were ssles of small items? 

A Yes, s"ir. 

Q At 11ny ttme whi_lf' you owned Benl!' . des ImolemE>nt 

snd H11rdwar~. di_d the store ',-Ave any tr1.1cks do·fn~ 

business for the county? 

A No, !dr. 

Q At sny time, d1d you Instruct nersonnel that worked 

for the store to go out and oerform work for the 

c:-ounty7 

A No, sir. 

Q Dtd you have s contr8ct with any other store to do 

work for the county? 

A No. sir, no other contrscts with any other store. 

THE MASTER: I think this is a good 

tfme for a recess. 

MR. ODAM: Yes, sir, that c:-omoletes 

this witne:;;s' tc:>stimony on oaragraoh 7 and 

we wtl1 move to oaragraoh 8. 

THE MASTER: We will be recessed until 

two o'clock. 
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THE MA S!'ER: You had a stipulation 

to state, you had something about these 

Exhibits 64 and 65? 

MR. ODAM: Yes,sir, on the claim jacket 

and the contents of the claim jacket and 

there are -- let me go through them. 

Now, what Mr. Mtt~hell and I did 

just then, Your Honor, was to go through 

the claim jackets which have been identified 

and I will --

THE MASTER: This is on the record. 

MR. MITCHELL: Go through the claim 

jackets and the contents of what was in the 

claim jackets. 

THE MASTER: All right. 

MR. ODAM: And what I can do, Arthur, is 

to read the numbers of the claim jackets. 

MR. MITCHELL: All right. 

MR. ODAM: The exhibit numbers, what 

went in. 

MR. MITCHELL: All right. 

MR. ODAM: And then which would have 

the claim jackets and their contents, that 

step accomplished 

MR. MITCHELL: Tha ~ if Mr. Meek were 
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• .. 

called to testify, he would testify that 

the following exhibits would appear together 

in the claim jacket number blank. 

THE MASTER: You•re not stipulating that 

they were in fact there, you're stipulating 

that Mr. Meek would so testify? 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, Your Honor, and that 

is the only one, Your Hcnor, I am prepared 

to enter into because ~r. Meek did so ~tate 

to me. 

MR. ODAM: Plus the stipulation that it 

is his signature on tbe original copies of 

the checks. 

MR. MITCHELL: Yea. 

MB. ODAM: You remember when we get down 

to those, in a few minutes. 

MR. MITCHELL: !bat is also correct. 

THE MASTER: All right. Go ahead and 

state the claim jackets • 

MR. ODAM: All right. 

THE MASTER: The exhibit number that 

constitutes the claim jacket, the first one 

that you have, incidentally, ts --

MR • ODAM : Is 6 0 • 

THE MASER: Actu.ally, ::: hav·e Examiner •a 
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Exhibit 58 is a claim jacket that was 

admitted, Examiner's Exhibit 57 was not 

admitted, and is not now ydt tn the record. 

I don•t know whether you reached a stipulation 

on that one or not. 

MR. ODAM: no, atr, that was--

THE MASTER: That is tr~ thousand and 

eight. 

MR • ODAM: What was a thou8and and 

eight? 

THE MASTER: That one was. 

MR. ODAM: Is that a number or a dollar 

amount? 

THE MASTER: That is the check amount. 

MR. MITCHELL: Tkat is dollars. 

THE MASTER: That is the amount of the 

check. 

MR. 

THE 

it? 

MR. 

MR. 

MR. 

MR. 

we have 

MITCHELL: The Judge is correct. 

MASTER: Tha- is count seven, isn't 

MITCHELL: Yes, Judge. 

ODAM: Ok •• 

MITCHELL: 60 and 61 

ODAM: startltng with 

got the -- let •a see, 
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number 64. 

THE MASTER: That's correct. 

MR. ODAM: And the E-50 goes in it and 

E•61 goes in it. 60, 61, 64 and that all 

pertains to paragraph seven. 

THE MASTER: All right. Does that now 

mean -- and I am addressing this question to 

Mr. Mitchell, that you 1lthdraw your 

objection and ~nly your objection with 

respect to the authenticity of 64? 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, Your Honor. 

THE MAS~R: You had another of other 

ones. 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, Your Honor. 

THE MASTER: And they were overruled, 

I think quite clearly, in the record. 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, Your Honor. 

THE MASTER: But I was sustaining the 

authenticity objection. 

MR. MITCHELL: That is correct, Judge. 

THE MASTER: And so 64 is now admitted. 

Now, that does not, as I understand it, get 

57 or 65 in evidence. Did I say 67? I meant 

57. 

MR. MITCHELL: 57, Your Honor. 
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MR. ODAM: That is correct, 57 is a copy\ 

of a check for one thousand eight dollars and 

I will have to have the w1 tne as on that to 

prove the unavailability of the original copy. 

MR. MITCHELL: That's right. 

THE MASTER: In accordance with the 

statute. 

MR. MITCHELL: Righ+;. 

'l'HE MASTER: Well, 60 and 61 were 

already admitted but it is now stipulated 

that 60 and 61 were inside -- I•m sorry, let 

me see if I can state the stipulation 

correctly. 

It is stipulated that if Mr. Walter 

Meek, and is it M·e·e-k or M-e-e-k-s? 

MR. ODAM: Meek, no S, Judge. 

MR. MITCHELL: That•s right, no S. 

THE MASTER: If Mr. Walter Meek were her 

as a witness, he would testify that inside of 

Examiner's Exhibit 64 was Examiner's Exhibit 

60 and Examiner's Exhibit 61 and that that wa 

all that was ln that jac~et. 

MR. MITCHELL: That is correct, Your 

Honor. 

THE MASTER: Is th~t Ghe stipulation? 
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MR. ODAM: Yes, Your Honor, and pursuant 

to that stipulation, we are offering the 

claim jacket itself. 

THE MASTER: It 1s admitted. 

MR. ODAM: E-67. 

THE MASTER: No. E-64. 

MR. ODAM: That'S right;, I have got the 

next one in my hand, E-64. 

THE MASTER: It is adni.tted. 

MR. ODAM: P.ll right. Now, that was on 

paragraph seven. We will move next to the 

same proceeding on paragraph eight and the 

jacket here is jacket number 67. 

THE MASTER: No, it is Exhibit 67, 

Examiner's Exhibit 67. 

MR. ODAM: All right, I am sorry, all 

right, Examiner's Exhibit 67. Claim jacket 

is identified as B-1587 and it•e contents are 

E-62 and E-63 and we would offer into evidence 

Examiner's Exhibit 67. 

THE MASTER: Mr. Mitchell, you have all 

of the objections to 67 that you made to 64 

with the exception that you're not any longer 

complakl!ng of its authenticity, is that 

correct? 
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MR. MITCHELL: That is correct, Judge. 

THE ~4STER: It is admitted. 

MR. ODAM: The same Jtipulation 

applies that if Mr. Meek were here, this 

applies to the contents of all of these we 

are getting ready to go through. 

THE MASTER: That's c0rrect, that's 

right, Mr. Mitchell? 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, Your Honor, tnat is 

correct. 

MR. ODAM: That was count eight. 

MR. MITCHELL: Count eight. 

MR. ODAM: The next is count number nine 

and the claim jacket is Examiner's Exhibit 

E-73 and its contents are E-71 and72, which 

have previously been admitted and now we are 

offering the claim jacket E-72. 

THE MASTER: On the same stipulation? 

MR. ODAM: The same stipulation. 

THE MASTER: The same stipulation and 

objections except authenticity? 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, Your Honor. 

THE MASTER: Admitted. 

MR. ODAM: That is paragraph nine and 

paragraph ten is jacket -- it is claim number 
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B-2445. 

THE MA S TE R : Y ·:> u d 1 d n o t t d en t 1 f y the 

claim number on 73. 

MR. ODAM: 73 is B-1990. 

THE M~R: All right. Now, we are on 

Examiner'F Exhibit--

MR • OD AM : I t 1 s E xa m 1 !"' _. ' s Ex h 1 b 1 t 81 

and E-81 contains what .1.<1.8 prevtvusly been 

admitted Examiner's Exhibits 78 a~ 79 and 

we would offer at this time the jacket 

Examiner's Exhibit 81, 

THE MASTER: Under the same stipulations 

MR. ODAM: Under the same stipulations. 

THE MASTER: Yes 1 sir, and the aarne 

objections except authenticity, it is 

admitted. 

MR. ODAM: The next paragraph is 

paragraph 11 and there are no claim jaclcets 

in paragraph 11. 

Then the next one we move to is 

paragraph 12 and paragraph 12 there are a 

number of them. The first one we come to 

ls claim jacket, it is for claim number 

c-2908, claim jacket is l.den'.tfied as E-93. 

THE MASTER: H 1 s B-9'J8? 
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MR. ODAM: Cas in Charles. 

THE MASTER: I am sorry. 

MR. ODAM: C-2908 anct the jacket is 

Examiner's Exhibit 93. Its contents are 91 

or Examiner's Exhibits 91 and 92 which have 

previously been offered ~nd admitted and we 

would offer at this time the claim jacket. 

MR. MITCHELL: Whi·~h is number what 

again, please? 

MR. ODAM: 93. 

THE MASTER: Under the same --

MR. ODAM: Under the same stipulations. 

THE MASTER: Under the same stipulations 

and objections except authenticity, it is 

admitted. 

MR. MITCHELL: Pardon me, I don•t 

recall seeing that, John. Is that a check 

in that jacket of nineteen thousand one 

hundred twenty-two dollars and forty-five 

cents? 

MR. ODAM: No, E-93 is for claim C-2908 

and it is stated on the front to be for 

one thousand six dollars and the two 

statements are for one thousand and six 

dollars. 
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MR. MITCHELL: We would -- Your Honor, 

note for the record the additional 

objection to the Exhibits 91, 2 and 3, and 

81, 78 and 79, 71, 72 and 73 in that. there 

is a discrepancy or difference between what 

is setout in the corresponding paragraph 

~d what the evidence is. 

MR. ODAM: What pEragraph is thiv, 12? 

THE MASTER: Well, he is saying that 

the 

MR. MITCHELL: Subject, of course --

THE MASTER: He is saying the evidence 

does not conform to the pleadings. 

MR. MITCHELL: That is correct, it can 

be cured, and we would like to note for the 

record our exception. 

MR. ODJ.\M: Did I offer 93? 

THE MASTER: You did, it is admitted, 

and the objection just stated is overruled. 

MR. ODAM: Next, and this is still with 

ccunt number 12, is jacket identified clai·1 

numbered D as in dog, D-75 and the 

identification on it is E-96. 

Now, this contains an invoice ~hich 

is E-95. Now, E-95 anC the rest of these wer 
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in the claim jacket like 95 and the rest of 

them I will read out and we are offering at 

this time the jacket E-96 1nd the invoice 95 

was its content. There are only two in 

there. 

MR. MITCHELL: In connection with 

para!raph 12? 

MR • OD AM : Yes • 

THE MASTER: Well, E-95 has not b~en 

au then t ic a ted • 

MR. ODAM: It has not been -- nr,, Your 

Honor, because tt was not one filled out by 

Mr. Gonzalez. 

MR. MITCHELL: 'l'hat'E rtght. Pardon me, 

nor is 90 -- that•s right, Judge, you•re 

right. 

MR. ODAM: We are stmply offering tt for 

the proof that lf Mr. Meek were here, he would 

testify that yes, this is what ts in it, 

THE MASTER: Oh, all right. But not 

but not evidence at this stage of this 

proceeding as to who prepared 

E-95? 

MR. ODAM: no, sir. 

THE MASTER: -- the instrument marked 
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THE MASER: It is just identified by 

Mr. Meek under the stipulation as a paper 

round in the jacket that ts marked E-96. 

MR. ODAM: Yes, sir. 

MR. MITCHELL: And, Your Honor, we would, 

then have, because it hasn •· been previously 

authenticated, we wouli object to hear~ay 

subject to our connection and everything, 

but the authentication objection. 

THE MASTER: And that objection is 

sust~ined to E-95: it is admitted only as 

being some paper contained in E-96. 

MR. MITCHELL: Okay. 

MR. ODAM: Yes, sir. 

THE MASTER: Without identification or 

au then t lea t ion. 

MR. ODAM: Also. Exhibit E-97 is an 

original copy of the check in payment of 

claim D-75 which was signed by Mr. Meek and 

if Mr. Meek were here, I would ask hi~ to 

identify the origi~ copy of the check that 

he filled out and I would offer it into 

evidence. 

Of course, r ~ould like to 
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substttute a Xerox for tt later :n,- but 

16

~0 t 
this is the ortginal copy of the check. Thts 

is what I was showing you ~whtle ago that has 

the thtng stapled to it. 

THE MASTER: Now state a stipulation 

for 97 and let's see if tt ts agreed to. 

MR. ODAM: The stipulatton for 97 is 

that E-97 ts a check on the County of ~uval 

in the amount of one thousand etghteen 

dollars and ten cGnts signed by Mr. Walter 

Meek and the stipulation is that if Mr. 

Walter Meek were here testifying that he 

would ~stlfy that this is his signature 

and that he did sign the check. 

MR. MITCHELL: All right. 

MR. ODAM: And it was issued to 

Benavides Implement and Hardware. 
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MR. MITCHELL: Now, Your Honor, may I 

invite Counsel to also ~ttnulate the correl­

ary, that fs, there were no ori~inal chPcks 

in the claim iackets other than the onp 

mentioned? 

May I ask Counsel to frame a sti~ulation 

to the effect there werf" no 0rt~tnal cheeks 

in the other 1ackets and tl"l call t;1ose off 

by Exhibit numbers. We know there was an 

ori~inal check in E-93, 

THE MASTER: You mean 

MR, MITCHELL: 96, thf" one just intro­

duced. 

May I a~k counsel to sttoulate there 

were no ori~'nal checks in 91? 

MR. ODAM: I would stto~tf" that and 

the reason for that is that no claim 1ackPts 

contain any checks. 

contdn checks. 

Nnt"P of thf"m would 

MR. MITCHELL: That is correct. ~n 

I would hav..,. to reword i.t and ask if you would 

sti~ulate th~rP were no ori~{nal checks in 

claim 1a~k~t 64, 77, 73, 81, 91 --

THE MASTER: You arf" co·.rect. 

Thf" stioutetion ~s that with res~ect 

__ _,r-------------------------------------------~ 
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to all of th~ clafm jack~ts nrevlously tden­

tift~d by EY~ibit number, other than Exhibit 91, 
there were no ori~inel cherks ~ossessed by 

Mr. Walter Meek --

MR. MITCHELL: Or the county treasurer. 

THE MASTER: Off the record. 

(Dtscussfon off the re~ord.) 

THE MASTER: BPck on the record. 

Let me see if I can state the stt~ula-

tion. 

It is stfoulated by and between the 

oarties that with resnect to the claim jackets 

being Exhibits E·64, E-67, E-7~, E-81 and E-9~ 

Mr. Walter Meek, if called as a witness, 

would testify that he is the county auditor 

of Duval County and that he cannot find, 

amon~ the records of Duval County, the 

original of the county checks in nayment of 

those claims and that he does not know where 

thP ori~inals are. He furthf.r would tM:i fy th t 

with resoect to the jacket E-97 -· I mean 

E-96, that Exhibit E-97 was an ori.~inal 

check contained tn that jacket and s'~ned 

by him. Hf' would further ttPsttfy that with 
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1acket~ contatnin~ thP instrument earlier 

i~entffied by Mr. O~em thnc were kent by 

him end under hls su~ervlsion andcontrol. 

Is that the sttnulattn' 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, sir, Jud~e. 

MR. ODAM: Yes, sir. 

THE MASTER: Do y~J want to add so~e-

thin$!:'? 

MR. ODAM: Or to chan~e f. t to say the 

cheeks were not nhysically contained tn the 

.1aekets. 

THE MASTER: Yes, not normally kent in 

the jackets. 

Is the stt~ulation that E-97 was in a 

MR. ODAM: No, sir. 

THE MASTER: But he W8S able to find it? 

MR. ODAM: Yes, sir. 

THE MASTER: And was not able to find 

the rest of them? 

MR. ODAM: No, sir. 

THE MASTER: Is that sttoulated to, 

Mr. Mitchell? 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes. sir. 
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THE MASTER: All ri~ht. 

MR. ODAM: I ""'-11 not takP thP timE> to 

do it ri~ht now, but with resoect to that 

sti~ulation, I w111 ~o back throu~h hPre and 

~et the ~hotoco~ies from thP bank of those 

ehecks that were una~lable and offer them 

in evidf:'nce. 

THE MASTER: I am r,ot "!urp you off~red 

anythin~. you may have. 

MR. ODAM: I will offer E-97. 

THE MASTER: It is admitted. 

(ExaminPr 1 s EYhibit 97 admitted in 

evidence.) 

MR. MITCHELL: Subject to our objections 

~revtously made? 

THE MASTER: With thP exce~tion of 

authenticatton. 

MR. MITCHELL: Ri~ht. 

THE MASTER: It is admitted. 

MR. ODAM: Next is -- we arP still on 

oaragraoh 12 and I hwe 1acket E-99, which 

MR. MITCHELL: These are others that 

no ~revtous oredicate has be~n laid on. 

su~oose we could do it and 1Pt mP object, 

I 
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whatev~r the court wants. \ 

THE MASTER: You have not seen thesP 

before? 

MR, MITCHELL: I have and I am ~renared 

to et~nu~e. but like 7l throu~h and tnclud-

in~ 92, theAe were offered durin~ the course 

of the develonment of the te~ttmony where we 

were able to object. 

THE MASTER: Oh, you are willtn~ to 

stt,ulate ss to what Mr. Meek w~uld tl"stify 

a~ to the 1ackets and to contents, but you 

sre sayinP. the content~ have not been iden• 

ttfied, like 95? 

MR. MITCHELL: That {A rt~ht. 

THE MASTER: Of courAe, they are 

admitted only as ,a,ers contained ln the 

Jackets wfthout any testimony As to who 

created them. 

MR, MITCHELL: Ye~. but I will have 

a hearsay objection and other ob1ections, 

I would not ob1ect on the ~round~ of their 

not betn~ authentic. 

THE MASTER: Well, the only thin, that 

is authenticated is the 1acke~ itself and 

the fact that tt had ~~ntents. 
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MR. MITCHELL: That 1s ri_ght. 

MR. ODAM: W~ tr1~cl it both ways and 

~ither way, it ~oses the nroblem of ~roce-

dure. 

THE MASTER: I thi.nk I told you you 

could do tt one witness at a time, 

MR. ODAM: Yes, Your H• aor, 

w .. have Exhibit E-'iQ, which to; clatm 

number D-45~, and th~ sti~ulati.on would be 

as l)revf.ously, that lt's contents were E-98 

and further l'ltil)ulation is thi.s is th£> 

ori~inal cony of a check signf'd by Mr. Meek, 

which is E-100 and this was in nayment of 

claim D-45~. 

THE MASTER: Is E-100 an original? 

MR. ODAM: Yes, sir. 

THE MASTER: And the sti~ulatlon i.s 

with res~ect to E-100, is it the same as 

with res~ect to E-97? 

MR. ODAM: Yes, sir. 

THE MASTER: And you offer E-99, it is 

admittf'd, E-100 is admttted 11nd E-98 is 

admitted as another ~~~~Pr i.n that jacket. 

MR. MITCHELL: Wf' havf' ~he objection of 
' 

hearsay and beyond the !'ICO~e on 98, 99 anc1 100 
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THE MASTER: Yes, olus nre-NovPmber, 

1974 and 1975. 

MR, MITCHELL: YeR, tn thp non-1udicf al 

caoae:f.ty. 

THE MASTER: Ye~, str. 

(Elfaminer's Exhlbits 98. 99 2nd 100 

receive~ in evidence.) 

MR. ODAM: Next ·~ s E-102 and it h 

re~ardtn~ E-720 and Mr. Meek would testtfy 

MR. MITCHELL: DoeR that relate to 

Rom11n 12? 

MR. ODAM: Yes. str. All hereafter are 

to 12, too. 

MR. MITCHELL: All right. 

MR. ODAM: His testfmnny would be that 

it's contents, which I am getting ready to 

state, came out of E-10?.. The contents are 

marked by the reoorter as E-101 and E-101-l, 

E·lOl-2 and E-101-1 and E-101-4, and further 

Elfhlbit E-103 is an original cony of a check 

stgned by Mr. Meek in oayment of cla4m B-720 

in the amnunt of one thousand sixty-seven 

dollarR seventy cents. 

THE MASTER: An~ ft ts sub1ect to the 
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sam~ st~oulation as E-97? 

MR. ODAM: Yes, sir. 

MR. MlTCllELL: An~ '~~<•e navP the sl!lm(' 

1654 I 

: 

objection as to hearsay and the bs~ic objPc-

tion that thf' Court has kindly allowed us 

goin~ in, 

THE MASTER: Yes, sir. 

MR. ODAM: NPxt is claim ;acket --

tdf'ntiffed as 104 and it i!'l claim number 

D-985, and tt's contents are E-104. The 

jacket is 105 and the contents is an Invoice 

which has bef'n marked E-104 and that is all 

of it. 

Further, this is the ori~tnal cooy of 

a check, E-106, for identtffcatton in the 

amount of nine hundred ninety-ei~ht dollars 

in oayment of Cllttm Number D-985. 

THE MASTER: And subiect to thf' sam~ 

stl~ulatfon as E-97? 

MR. MITCJ.IELL: Yf's, and we object to 

hearsay and beyond the scone of the formal 

notice and amended notice and -- well, our 

basic objections allowed by the Court. 

THE MASTER: I think those were some 

of them, but fine. 
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E-102, I don't think I ~tated for the 

r~cord {s admttt~d. E-101, E-101-1, E-101-2, 

E-101-3 and E-101-4 ar~ all admittPd solely 

as to the content of E•l02. 

E-10~ ~~ admitted and E-105 ls 8dmttted 

and E-104 is admitted solely a~ to the 

cont~nt of E-105 and E-106 ~ .l admitted. 

(ExaminPr 1 s Exhibits E-101, E-101-l, 

E-101-2, E-101·3 and E-101-4: E-102, E-10~, 

E-104, E-105 and E-106 admitte~ into ~vidence. 

MR. ODAM: Next are Exhibit Number~ 

E-107, 108 and 109. E-107 and the lnvcke 

which is contained in E-108 and E-10R is 

the claim 1acket. The claim D-1161 and 109 

is an ori~ina1 cony of a check ~tgned by Mr. 

Meek in ~ayment of that claim, D-1161, --

THE MASTER: Sub1 eet to t"'f' ob_j eetion of 

authenticity nf the jacket and its content, 

although he could not identify those Exhibits 

are admi.tted. 

(E-107, 108 and 109 admitted tn evidence. 

MR. ODAM: Next are E-1 1 0, llOA, B and 

C. 110, A, B and C, those are contained in 
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Ex'l-ttbit 111, whi.ch i.~ .1ackE>t numbl!"r D-1128 

and E-112 is an original cony of a chE>ck 

onE> thousand tw@nty dol~~ eightyofive cent~ 

in ,ayment of clai.m number D-1128, 

THE MASTER: All right. E-llOA, B and C 

are arlmitte~ under the stin<L~tion as to what 

Mr. Meek would testify to &!! to tilE' content!'! 

of E•lll and they are admittE>n as the con-

tents of that Exhibit. Also Ex'l-tlbi.ts E-111 

and E-12 are admitted. 

(Examiner's Eyhibit E-llOA, B and C, 

E-111 and E-112 admitted tntn evidence.) 

MR. MITCHELL: And we would have the 

~arne objection as beforE>, that tt Ls hear-

say and irrelevant and tmmat~rlal and beyond 

the original notice. 

THE MASTER: Yes, sir. 
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MR. ODAM: Next is generally for 

identification, Exhibit 113-A and 113-B, 

and then 114 and 115. 

Going back to identify E-113-A and 

113-B are invoices that were contained in 

E-114 which is th~ claim jacket for claim 

B-1433 and E-115 is a check in the amount of 

one thousand thirteen dollars and thl:rty 

cents in payment of B-1433 signed by Mr. 

Walter Meek and n1ade out to Benavides 

Hardware, the original copy of the check. 

I might note, to be sure this is 

right, I am going to make a change. When 

we were marking them, we marked the check 

as »U. I am going to strike that out and 

put 115 because the next one you have is 116. 

I will just -- there were just two items mark d 

as 114. 

MR. MITCHELL: I wonder if I could have 

all ot these and make an examination of them. 

MR. ODAM: Sure. 

MR. MITCHELL: While you're getting them 

1n, things like endorsements 

MR. ODAM: Sure. 

MR. MITCHELL: I guess I will be given 
I 

--~~----------------------------------------------------+--
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haven't been-- haven't 

THE MASTER: I assume you're going to 

have available to you, wherever we finally 

light, for as long as JOU want, Mr. Mitchell, 

sure. 

MR. MITCHELL: Fine, thank JOu, Judge. 

I didn't want the recor~ to reflect that 

Judge, I had made a -- I didn•t want tbe 

record to reflect that I have made a 

thorough examination. I have not, for 

example, boked in detail at the documents, 

whose handwriting and so forth. I was 

assured by counsel, as I stated previously 

ln connection with the stipulation, tbat they 

cams from Walter Meek's possession, but I 

didn't want the Court to be misled by that, 

that I have naad, tor example, the 

endorsements. 

THB MASTER: And by my saying they are 

admitted, they are adaltted simply over the 

ob3ections you have made • 

MB. MITCHELL: Right. 

THE MASER: If yo• have some additional 

oaea, of course 
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MR. MITCHELL: Thank you, Judge. 

THE MASTER: I will hear them. Now, 

let's see, 113-A and B, were they offered? 

You identified them. I don't know 

MR. ODAM: I offered them. 

THE MASTER: And you offered 113, 114, 

113-A and B are admitted unner the contents 

of Exhibit 114 which ie admitted over the 

objection, since the authentication ob~ection 

is withdrawn, and 115 is admitted since the 

authentication objection is withdrawn. 

(Discussion off the record.) 

MR. ODAM: Let's get back on the record. 

I missed a piece of contents, this is 113-c. 

113-C is an adding machine tab which is also 

the contents of 114 and so it is A, B, and 

c, 113-A, B, and c. 

MR. MITCHELL: The same objection, Judge 

THE MASTER: And Exhibit 113-C is 

admitted as being a paper contained in 

in E-114. 

MR. ODAM: Next ia E-116 which is an 

invoice that was contained in E-117 which is 

a claim jacket D-1751 ~nd E-118 is a check, 
I 
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original copy of a check signed by Mr. 1alter 

Meek for the amount of one thousand ninety-

five dollars in payment of claim D-1751. 

I offer those into evidence. 

MR. MITCHELL: Same objection, Judge 

M~r. 

THE MASTER: And pursuant to the 

stipulation 116 is adml~ted as the contents 

of E-117 which is admitted and E-118 te 

admitted as the original check. 

Are you indicating you want leave 

to withdraw these at some time or other and 

substitute legible Xerox copies whi~h, of 

course, you can do? 

MR. ODAM: Thank you. 

MR. MITCHELL: Pardon me, Your Honor. 

THE MASTER: Yes. 

MR. MITCHELL: The only thing I would 

request of that, Judge, is that I, of course, 

have no objection, but I would like to have 

them available, and their copies. There is a 

significance in the copies, the pink and 

white, for cross. 

THE MASTER: No question about it. 

MR. MITCHELL: Ye~, Judge. 

----~~-----------------------------------------------
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THE MASTER: It would be a question of 

cancellation, there could be questtons of 

the stamps that the bank ~laced, you may need. 

the originals. 

MR. MITCHELL: Right. 
I 

THE MASTER: But I mean 
I 

just ttltimately.f 

MR. MITCHELL: Fine, thAt is all right, 

Judge. 

THE MASTER: Anti you certainly shou.ld 

have the right to examine the originals, 

MR. MITCHELL: Thank you, Judge Meyer. 

MR. ODAM: The next is E-119-A, ll9··B 

and 119-c. Those three items were contained 

in E-120 which is claim jacket for claim 

D-2158 and E-121 is a county check in the 

amount of one thousand ninety-six dollars and 

fifty cents for payment of D-2158. The 

original copy signed by Walter Meek and I 

offer E-119-A, B, and C and 120 and 121. 

THE MASTER: 119-A, B, and C are 

admitted as the contents. 120 is admitted 

and 121 is admitted and the original 

objection or the objection pr0viously noted 

to 116, 117 and 118 and the similar 

exhibits are overruled. 
___ j_ 
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MR. MITCHELL: Thank you, Judge Meyer. 

MR. ODAM: Next is Examiner•s Exhibits 

122, 123 and 124. E-1~ i~ an invoice which 

is contained in E-123, which is claim jacket 

numbered D-2378. E-124 is a check in the 

amount of one thousand five hundred dollars 

in payment of D-2378, the original copy 

signed by Mr. Meek and those three items are 

offered into evidence. 

THE MASTER: And they are admitted. 

122 as the contents, 123 is admittee and 124 

is admitted and the objections made to other 

similar exhibits previously admitted are 

overruled. 

MR. MITCHELL: May I ask counsel a 

question, Your Honor? 

THE MASTER: Yes. 

MR. MITCHELL: At the outset, counsel 

for examiner Sated that the items under 12, 

and I believe if my recollection serves me 

correctly, were to be twenty-five thousand 

dollars, although it is clear that nineteen 

thousand one hundred twenty-two dollars and 

forty-five cents. 

Now, for the firrt time, he is 

----ltl------------------------·--- -- --·----~-
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2 : May I ask or have the Court ask him whether 

3 I or not all of these are gGing to yield 

nineteen thousand one hundred twenty-two 

5 dollars forty-five cents or twenty-five 

6 thousand dollars or some other figure? 

7 MR. FLUSCHE: The total of all of these 

8 checks will yield some other figure in excess' 

9 o~ nineteen thousand dollars, whatever 

10 MR. MITCHELL: All right. Well --

II MR. FL1J.:"'-..:: And the nineteen thousand, 

12 whatever figure will be arrived at by showing 

13 the checks that were issued from Benavides 

14 Implement and Hardware Company to pay for 

IS the Caterpillar tractors. 

16 MR. MITCHELL: Then, Your Honor, we woul1 

17 
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I 
like to level -- I didn't know where they were 

going because they am building a wall by 

little bricks, and then the objection would 

be further lodged, we are not on notice at 

all of the new figure that lies above ninetee 

thousand one hundred twenty-two dollars and 

fort~ive cents and I suppose under twenty-

five thousand dollars. 

THE MASTER: Well, I understood that to 
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be an evidentiary matter. I thought I 

understood Mr. Flusche to say you•re going 

under your theory ci: the cr,se to show that 

some of these checks were truly in payment 

of something. I don't understand-- you 

better say that again, what you said to Mr. 

Mitchell. 

MR. FLUSCHE: The~:~e checks w-are 

deposited into an account and from that 

account, in the name of Benavides Implement 

and Hardware ~~~pany, there were issued other 

checks which were in some instances ~s than 

the amount that was deposited. In other 

words --

MR. MITCHELL: I am not concerned so 

much, Your H~nor, with that, but the problem 

I am having is whether I am going to be 

charged with stealing nineteen thousand one 

hundred twenty-two dollars and forty-five 

cents or twenty-five thousand dollars. 

MR. ODAM: That is what that is. 

MR. FLUSCHE: Nineteen thousand one 

hundred twenty-two dollars is the figure 

that is being charged as theft. 

MR. MITCHELL: Well, then, the total 
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of these figures that we are gotng through 

now should yield the nineteen thousand one 

hundred twenty-two dollar£ and forty-five 

cents. 

THE MASTER: No, they say that it will 

yield a larger amount and that some of the 

larger amount will be checks that went to 

pay for the tractors, js that what you said? 

MR. FLUSCHE: Yes. 
I 

MR. MITCHELL: But I am not charged with 1 

stealing tha 4: 

MR. ODAM: Right. 

MR. MITCHELL: That is my problem, 

Judge, I don•t know what to defend against. 

THE MAS.TER: Well, it seems to me, I 

am not sure I understand your problem. 

MR. MITCHELL: Well, the amount is 

going to be more than the nineteen thousand, 

Judge Meyer. It is going to be considerably 

more and I am, again, wrestling with the 

question of notice under twelve, the 

allegtlon is that I continue -- that I stole 

nineteen thousand one hundred twenty-two 

dollars and forty-five cents which 

apparently is not corre~t, I have stolen more 

---tt---------------------------------
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than that. 

MR. ODAM: Oh, no, that is -- nineteen 

thousand plus • 

THE MASTER: You're just talking about a 

tracing problem, is that right? You're going 

to trace it down, you say? 

MR. ODAM: Yes, sir. 

THE MASTER: The nineteen thousand 

some odd dollars? 

MR. ODAM: Yes, sir, and we are not 

intending to-- 111 of this is not going to 

yield that, you're being charged for theft 

for more than nineteen thousand dollars. 

All these are are checks from the county to 

Benavides Implement and Hardware. 

MR. MITCHELL: Right. 

¥.fl~ ODAM: That is the tracing we are 

f~t'lff i~g to. 

MR. M~~CHELL: All right. 

~~~ QD~M: An4 they are going to add 

u~ tq ~or.~~ but I am aorrect in stating that 

~h&t ~~ ~o~ gqing tQ ahange the fact that 

~q~ ~~e o~ notice right now for nineteen 

t~qws'q~ aqd we are not making a case for 

--~---- -- __ j __ _ 
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MR. MITCHELL: Well, I understand that, 

Your Honor, that is fine and dandy except 

that we have got a questiun of due process, 

if I am charged with notice if I am 

charged with a theft of nineteen thousand 

one hundred twenty-two dollars and forty-

five cents, and you are now -- we have 

stipulated to certain checks that I would 

assume they would y i113ld nine teen tho us and 

one hundred twenty-two dollar and :!rty-

five cents al._: 't has dawned on me they 

might not, and if not, my que~ion was what 

are they going to yield so I can be informed 

to intelligently level an objection as to 

the variance between the proof and the 

alle~tions. That is the reason for the 

inquiry, Your Honor. 

MR. ODAM: I think my feeling on that 

would be a question of the relevancy which 

would be raised as we start playing this out 

on XII. 

THE MASTER: Well, I think the inquiry 

has been answered. 

MR. ODAM: Mr. Chatham, what was the 

last offer into evidence? 
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{Discussion off the record.) 

MR. ODAM: The next item is E-125 and 

E-125-~ and E-126 and E-127 and I will aok 

the court reporter at this time to mark what 

ia E-125-A. We failed to do that the other 

day. 

(Marked for identification by the 

reporter as Exhibit E•125-A.) 

MR. ODM•· 125 and 125-A are contained 

in E-126 which is claim number D-2504, 

claim jacket, and 127 is an original check 

signed by Mr. Meek in the amount of one 

thousand five hundred fifty dollars in 

i 

payment or claim number D-2504. I offer those! 

tour items into evidence. 

MR. MITCHELL: The same objection,Your 

H~nor, and may we add the one that it goes 

beyond the s pee ific allesa tions of Roman XII. 

THE ~STER: Yes, sir. The exhibits 

are admitted with the understanding that 125 

and 125-A are admitted only as being 

contained in 126 which.is admitted and 

127 is also admitted. 
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MR. ODAM: Next are numbers 128~ 129 and 

130. 128 is contained in the jacket, which 

is identified as 129, which is a claim 

numbered D-2868 and E-130 is a check in 

of said claim in the amount of one thousand 

dollars, the original copy signed by Mr. 

Walter Meek. I offer those ~nto evidence. 

THE MASTER: Admitt.ed on the same basis 

as previously. 

MR. MITCHELL: Note our same objections, 

Judge Meyer. 

THE MASTER: Yes, sir, and they are 

overruled. 

MR. ODAM: Next is E-131 which is 

contained in E-132, which is claim jacket 

A-52. 

THE MASTER: I didn't keep up with you. 

MR • ODA M : E -131. 

THE MASTER: Is content? 

MR. ODAM: Is content, and it is 

contained in 132 which ~ the claim jacket 

A-52 and E-133 is the check, the original 

copy signed by Mr. Meek in payment of claim 

A-52 in the amount of one th~~sand five 

hundred dollars. 
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MR. MITCHELL: I am sorry. I dldn •t 
I 

2 hear that. 

3 MR. ODAM: One thousr.nd rtve h1.mdred 

4 i dollars. 

5 \i 

ll 
MR. MITCHELL: That is 132? 

6 I rHE MASTER: That is 133. 

7 I 
I MR. MITCHELL: I am sorry. 
I 

8 I MR. ODAM: I offer those into evidence. 

9 I MR. MITCHELL: The same objection, Y~ur 

10 Honor. 

II THE MAST"'r· They are admitted, the 

12 objection being overruled. 

13 MR. ODAM: The next items are 134, 

14 135 and 136. 134 is the contents, it is 

IS contained in E-135, the claim jacket A-234. 

16 136 is an original copy of a check signed 

17 by Mr. Meek in the amount of one thousand 

II five hundred dollars in payment of claim 

19. A-234 and we offer that into evidence. 

• MR. MITCHELL: The same objection, Judge 

II Meyer. 

II THE MASTER: And the objections are 

• overruled and the exhibits are a&itted with 

K the understanding that E-134 is admitted only ' 

• ae the contents of E-135. 
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MR. ODAM: The next three items are 

137, 138 and 139. 137 is the contents, it 

is contained in 138. 

THE MASTER: For the record, when you 

say the contents, you usually mean some sort 

of l.nvoice. 

MR. ODAM: Yes, sir. 

THE MASTER: OccaFionally there is a 

tape. 

MR. ODAM: Yes, sir, and 137 is an 

invoice and ~- is the claim jacket for 

claim A-44J and the item 139 is the orignal 

copy of a check signed by Mr. Meek in the 

amount of one thousand five hundred dollars 

in payment of a claim A-440 and we offer 

those three items into evidence. 

MR. MITCHELL: The same objection, Your 

Honor, and I would like to have them without 

the necessity of repeating them and to includ 

also going beyond the scope of XII, Roman XII 

THE MASTER: Well, may I also have your 

agreement that I don't have to say with 

respect to the contents? 

MR. MITCHELL: Yea. i 
THE MASTER: It is admitted for a limite~ 
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purpose. 

tm. MITCHELL: Yes, I thtnk also, Judge, 

there is a question of the appearance of the 

record. I would like for the record to show 

we are doing ou~ work. 

THE MASTER: I do, too, and the exhibits 

are admitted, the objections being ovprruled. 

MR. ODAM: Your Ho~tor, that completes 

the ones I think that we probably ~ould agree 

to and we would recall Mr. Couling ard 

proceed thron~l" the suthenticity proc~ss 

as we were going on paragraph seven, and 

proceed into paragraph eight at this ttrne. 

THE MASTER: All right. H:Jw l:mg do 

you think -- I am just wondering, we have 

got anywhere between 15 and 30 mlnutes, we 

do have to find a home for tomorrow. 

MR. ODAM: Well, Mr. Couling is going 

to take us through paragraph seven -- from 

paragraph seven tnough 12 and ha is going to 

be here probably all day. Well, he will be 

here tomorrow definitely. There is no way 

we could complete him this afteJrOon. 

THE ~R: What is your preference, 

then, to go on a bit or --
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MR. ODAM: If it is all right with Mr. 

Mitchell, we could go on for a few more 

minutes or stop. We are Just-- we will make 

15 ~utes progress or do it tomorrow. 

to my honorable counsel. 

i 
I defel! 

MR. MITCHELL: I am not going to be 

prepared to cross-examine htm on the facts, 

anyway. I would just notice him now. I will 

be willing to -- cap~ble of intelligently 

cross-examining him to impeach him nn prior 

indictments c~· convictions, but not on the 

facts because I have had some experience 

with him in other procedures and that is the 

reason I know about the impeachment factors, 

but not on the subject matter of your 

consequently, Your Honor, it is of no 

consequence to me if he wants to go ahead. 

I will be pleased to do so. 

THE MASTER: I believe it would be a 

mistake to get him -- this lengthy witness 

on this short of time. Let's go look for a 

courtroom. 

MR. ODAM: That is fine, sir. 

THE MASTER: We will be in recess until 

8:30 tomorrow morning. 
i 

---IH---------------------------~---~~------j----
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(Whereupon, the hearing was in recess 
2 

from 3 o•c1ock p.m. on November 19, 1975, 
3 

until 8:30 a.m. on November 20, 1975.) 
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